

DRAFT FEES AND CHARGES

2023/24



PO Box 183 CAMDEN NSW 2570 Tel. (02) 4654 7777 Fax. (02) 4645 5025 www.camden.nsw.gov.au

Disclaimer

The information contained in this document provides the Draft 2023/24 Fees & Charges for Camden Council. Camden Council reserves the right to make changes to this document accordingly. This document contains information based on forward estimates and modelling which have been prepared using assumptions available at the time of publication.

FEES AND CHARGES

The Draft 2023/24 Fees and Charges will be presented to Council for adoption for the purposes of Public Exhibition on 11 April 2023.

CLASSIFICATION OF FEES AND CHARGES

The Fees and Charges have been classified into following sections:

- u Customer and Corporate Strategy Services
- u Planning Services
- u Building and Development Services
- u Environmental and Regulatory Services
- u Waste and City Presentation Services
- u Traffic Planning
- u Sport and Community Services
- u Economic Development and Activation
- u Public Road Activity, Restoration and Private Works

GST IMPLICATIONS TO THE PRICING SCHEDULE

The following schedule of fees and charges has been prepared using the best available information in relation to the GST impact on the fees and charges at the time of publication. It should be noted that all fees and charges are subject to change in accordance with amendments to the Goods and Services Tax Legislation and subsequent ATO rulings and regulations.

The fees and charges are broken into base charge and GST to conform with Council's tax obligations.

These fees and charges have been prepared in accordance with Council's Revenue Policy.

Explanation Table

Classifications

Pricing Statements

А	A:- The price for this service is set to make a minimal contribution to the cost of providing the service. The majority of this service is met from general income and/or grants.
В	B:- The price for this good/service is set to recover the annual operating and maintenance costs. The cost of consumption of the asset (depreciation) is expected to be met by general income or charged to works.
С	C:- The price of this service is set to recover annual operating and maintenance costs, and to make a contribution to the cost of replacement of the assets utilised in providing the service.
D	D:- The price of this good/service is set to generate an appropriate rate of return on the capital invested.
Е	E:- The price of this good/service is set by reference to prices charged for similar goods/ services provided by like Councils.
F	F:- The price for this good/service is a statutory charge set by regulation.
G	G:- The price charged for this good/service is set to recover the full cost (or a lesser percentage) of providing the good/service with the remainder provided from general Council income and/or grants.
н	H: -There is no price charged for this good or service. All costs associated with this good/ service are met from general income.

Table Of Contents

Camden Council	9
Customer & Corporate Strategy Services	9
Financial Services Charges	9
Customer Services & Sales	g
Administration & General Charges	9
Special Events and Events of Economic Benefit	11
Planning Services	
Planning Proposals	
Development Control Plan (DCP) Amendments	
Section 7.11 Contribution (Copy of Plans)	
Building & Development	
Pre-Development Application Meetings	
Development Applications	
Development Applications – Subdivisions	
Development Applications – Advertising Signage	
Development Application – Modification	
Request for Review of Determination	
Other Application Fees	
Public Notification/Advertising	
Archiving Fees (per Application Lodgement)	
Activity Applications	
Other Advice	
Refunds	
Building Works (PCA & Certification Services)	
Subdivision Work (PCA and Certification Services)	24
Long Service Levy	
Public Road Works	27
Other Certificates and Fees	27
Resited Dwellings	
Approvals Issued Under Section 68 of the LGA, 1993	29

Caravans Approvals	30
Install a domestic oil / solid fuel heater (Section 68 – Table 1, Part F.4)	30
Fire Safety Certificates	30
Miscellaneous Fees	30
Records, Documents and Copying	31
Digital Products	32
Refundable Bonds & Administration Fees	32
Map Production	33
Environmental & Regulatory Services	35
Health Inspections	35
Shop Fitouts / Food Premises Inspections	36
Microbial Control Inspections	
Swimming Pool Compliance	37
Septic Tank Installations (Domestic)	37
Septic Tank Installations (Commercial)	37
Water Supply – Section 68 LGA Applications (Commercial)	38
Approval to Operate Septic Tank under s68 of the Local Government Act	39
Miscellaneous Septic Tanks Charges	39
Water Sampling	40
Environmental Enforcement / Inspections	40
Noxious Weeds Certification	41
Dog & Cat Registration Fees (Under Companion Animals Act)	41
Dog & Cat Control	42
Animal Stock Impounding Fees	43
Dangerous Dog Collar	44
Dangerous Dog Sign	44
Abandoned Motor Vehicles	44
Impounded Articles (signs etc.)	44
Waste & City Presentation Services	45
Domestic Waste Management	4 ^r

Commercial Waste Management	46
Traffic Planning	48
Traffic Data	48
Traffic Management – Permits	48
Flood Management	48
Stormwater Management Levy	48
Plan Printing Charges	48
Public Road Events	49
Road Occupancy	49
Traffic Control Assessment – Film Shoots	50
Annual Charge on Rails, Pipes etc. (Section 611 of LGA)	50
Sport & Recreation	51
Community Facilities Bonds	51
Cancellation/Amendment Booking Administration Fee	52
Birriwa Reserve Community Hall	52
Catherine Field Community Hall	52
Catherine Park Community Centre	53
Catherine Park Community Centre - Meeting Rooms	54
Currans Hill Community Hall	54
Emerald Hills Community Centre	55
Gregory Hills Community Centre – Donovan Room - Hall 1	56
Gregory Hills Community Centre – Molloy Room - Hall 2	56
Harrington Park Community Centre – Hall 1	57
Harrington Park Community Centre – Hall 2	58
Harrington Park Community Centre – Meeting Room	59
Harrington Park Community Centre – Craft Room	59
Jack Nash Reserve Clubrooms	60
Mt Annan Community Cottage	60
Narellan Family Child and Community Centre	61
Sandown Rooms – Oran Park Library	62

New Community Facility – Hall 1	64
New Community Facility – Hall 2	64
New Community Facility - Meeting Rooms	65
Spring Farm Community Centre – Hall 1	66
Spring Farm Community Centre – Hall 2	66
Narellan Library Meeting Rooms and Community Space	67
Tennis Courts Fees	68
Sports Grounds & Parks	69
Camden Memorial Swimming Pool	75
Mount Annan Leisure Centre	77
Cemetery Fees	82
Community Outcomes	84
Julia Reserve Facility	84
Library Fees & Charges	85
Narellan Library Meeting Rooms and Community Space	87
Family Day Care Fees	88
Economic Development & Activation	89
Camden Civic Centre - Space Hire Fees	89
Camden Civic Centre – Services	92
Camden Civic Centre – Exhibitions and Shows	93
Camden Civic Centre – Equipment Hire	94
Camden Civic Centre – Cancellation, Damages and Bonds	94
Camden Civic Centre – Public Holiday Surcharges	95
Photography and Videography Fees	95
Stall Space Hire Fees	95
Souvenir Sales	95
Art Class and Workshop Fees	95
Camden Town Farm	
Bicentennial Park Hire Fees	99
Economy & Place	101

Public Road Activity, Restoration & Private Works	102
Public Road Activity	102
Public Infrastructure Damage Inspection Fee	102
Road Restoration Fees	103
Kerb and Gutter Restoration Fees (per Linear Metre)	105
Erection of Barricades	105
Directional Signs	106
Open Space & Sustainability	107
Sustainability (Miscellaneous)	107
Tree Removal/Pruning – Development Applications & Permits	107
Tree Planting	108

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	331	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Camden Council

Customer & Corporate Strategy Services

Financial Services Charges

Fee for dishonoured payments (each instance)

Bank/Agent fees for cheque (includes administration fee)	\$10.40	\$10.80	3.85%	\$0.40	N	G
Bank/Agent fees for Direct Debit (includes administration fee)	\$10.40	\$10.80	3.85%	\$0.40	N	G
Bank/Agent fees for Australia Post dishonours (includes administration fee)	\$32.00	\$33.50	4.69%	\$1.50	N	G
Merchant Service Cost Recovery Fee	Full Cost Recovery				Υ	G

Interest on overdue rates

Maximum allowable under s.566	9.0% Simple Interest calculated daily	Ν	F	
-------------------------------	---------------------------------------	---	---	--

Certificate under S.603 under Local Government Act, 1993

7-10 Days	\$90.00	\$95.00	5.56%	\$5.00	N	F
Urgency Fee – 2 Hour Production	\$63.00	\$65.00	3.17%	\$2.00	N	G

Customer Services & Sales

Hire of Community Bus (per day)	\$73.50	\$76.00	3.40%	\$2.50	Υ	Α
Resuscitation charts	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Υ	В
Council Calendar	\$10.80	\$11.00	1.85%	\$0.20	Υ	G

Administration & General Charges

Photocopying (except for GIPA & Subpoenas)

A4 (per copy)	\$0.75	\$0.80	6.67%	\$0.05	Υ	В
A3 (per copy)	\$1.35	\$1.40	3.70%	\$0.05	Υ	В

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Fees for Supply of GIPA (informal), Privacy & Subpoenas						
Photocopying – A4 (per copy)	\$1.05	\$1.10	4.76%	\$0.05	N	G
Photocopying – A4 Colour (per copy)	\$1.85	\$1.95	5.41%	\$0.10	N	G
Photocopying – A3 (per copy)	\$1.85	\$1.95	5.41%	\$0.10	N	G
Information under GIPA Act (formal application)						
Application fee	\$30.00	\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Internal review fee	\$40.00	\$40.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Processing fee (per hour) – non personal application	\$30.00	\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Processing & Supply of Documents on CD under GIPA Act, 2009 & Subpoen	as					
Less than 30 minutes	\$12.00	\$12.40	3.33%	\$0.40	N	G
Greater than 30 minutes	\$35.00	\$36.50	4.29%	\$1.50	N	G
Subpoena production fee						
Production Fee	\$80.50	\$83.50	3.73%	\$3.00	N	G
Lease/Licence Preparation Fee						
Lease/Licence Preparation Fee (internally prepared)	\$134.00	\$140.00	4.48%	\$6.00	Υ	G
Lease/Licence Preparation Fee (externally prepared)				At Cost	Υ	G
Road Closure Investigation Application (incl. pathways)						
Application Fee	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	G
Express Post delivery of items to external customers						
Parcel Post – 500g Satchel	\$9.40	\$9.70	3.19%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Parcel Post – 3kg Satchel	\$15.60	\$16.65	6.73%	\$1.05	Υ	G

continued on next page ... Page 10 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Express Post delivery of items to external customers [continued]						
Express Post – C5 Satchel	\$7.30	\$7.90	8.22%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Express Post – B4 Satchel	\$8.70	\$8.10	-6.90%	-\$0.60	Υ	G
Express Post – 500g Satchel	\$12.40	\$16.80	35.48%	\$4.40	Υ	G
Express Post – 3kg Satchel	\$18.60	\$27.05	45.43%	\$8.45	Υ	G
Training Course – External Participant Training						
Course Fee			Full C	Cost Recovery	Υ	G
Fee applicable to the Mayor or Councillor should they require a copy of their	photogra	aphs (prov	ided elect	ronically)		
Fee applicable	\$0.25	\$0.30	20.00%	\$0.05	N	G
Special Events and Events of Economic Benefit						
Onslow Park – Event Day (Fee per day)	\$1,185.00	\$1,225.00	3.38%	\$40.00	Υ	Е
Onslow Park – Bump in/out Days (Fee per day)	\$577.00	\$597.00	3.47%	\$20.00	Υ	Е

High Impact Special Events on Council Land

Υ

Price on Application

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	001	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Planning Services

Planning Proposals

Pre-lodgement meeting and written advice	\$1,595.00	\$1,650.00	3.45%	\$55.00	N	G
Request to Council and Initial Report (not subject to refund)	\$5,095.00	\$5,265.00	3.34%	\$170.00	N	G
Processing Minor Planning Proposal following initial Council decision	\$10,755.00	\$15,000.00	39.47%	\$4,245.00	N	G
Processing Major Planning Proposal following initial Council decision	\$28,710.00	\$45,000.00	56.74%	\$16,290.00	N	G
Processing Significant Planning Proposal	At Full Cost Recovery				N	G
Environmental Studies (Full cost to be borne by the applicant with no refund)	At Full Cost Recovery				N	G

Development Control Plan (DCP) Amendments

Processing Minor DCP amendments following initial Council decision	\$11,270.00	\$11,645.00	3.33%	\$375.00	N	G
Processing Major DCP amendments following initial Council decision	\$23,410.00	\$24,185.00	3.31%	\$775.00	N	G
Environmental studies – full cost to be borne by the applicant with no refund	At Full Cost Recovery				N	G
Proponent Initiated Housekeeping and Anomalies – following initial Council decision	\$3,760.00	\$3,885.00	3.32%	\$125.00	N	G
Request to Council and Initial Report (not subject to refund)	\$5,095.00	\$5,265.00	3.34%	\$170.00	N	G

Section 7.11 Contribution (Copy of Plans)

Camden Contributions Plan	\$49.50	\$51.50	4.04%	\$2.00	N	G
Other Contributions Plan	\$13.00	\$13.60	4.62%	\$0.60	N	G

Building & Development

Pre-Development Application Meetings

(i) Dwellings, Dual Occupancy, Secondary Dwellings and two lot subdivisions (per meeting)	Maximum Fee Payable \$516.50 Last year fee Maximum Fee Payable \$500.00	Y	G
(ii) Other minor development (per meeting)	Maximum Fee Payable \$516.50 Last year fee Maximum Fee Payable \$500.00	Y	G
(iii) Major Development (per meeting)	Maximum Fee Payable \$1,291.25 Last year fee Maximum Fee Payable \$1,250.00	Y	G
Unregistered Land – Pre DA lodgement advice (including site inspection) for unregistered land Development Applications)	Maximum Fee Payable \$516.50 Last year fee Maximum Fee Payable \$500.00	Y	G
Pre DA lodgement advice (including site inspection) for unregistered land Development Applications)			
Design Advisory Group – Development requiring consideration by Council's Design Advisory Group (in accordance with relevant terms of reference)	Maximum Fee Payable \$2,066 Last year fee Maximum Fee Payable \$2,000.00	Y	G
Development requiring consideration by Council's Design Advisory Group (in accordance with relevant terms of refere	ence)		

Development Applications

(i) Up to \$5,000 (Item 2.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	\$129.00	\$129.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F	
(ii) \$5,001 to \$50,000 (Item 2.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	\$198	+ \$3 for each \$1	,000 (or part of \$1 es	1,000) of the timated cost	N	F	
(iii) \$50,001 to \$250,000 (Item 2.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	\$412		\$1,000 (or part o		N	F	
(iv) \$250,001 to \$500,000 (Item 2.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	\$1,365		\$1,000 (or part o mated cost exceed		N	F	

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Development Applications [continued]						
(v) \$500,001 to \$1,000,000 (Item 2.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	\$2,041 +		\$1,000 (or part on ated cost exceet		N	F
(vi) \$1,000,000 to \$10,000,000 (Item 2.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)			\$1,000 (or part of ted cost exceeds		N	F
(vii) Over \$10,000,000 (Item 2.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)			\$1,000 (or part of ed cost exceeds		N	F
(viii) Dwelling house less than \$100,000 (Item 2.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	\$532.00	\$532.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Development Applications – Subdivisions (i) Torrens and Community Title (Items 2.4 & 2.5 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)						
		0-7-7-	7 0051	LPC II.		_
(a) New public road and/or private road (b) No new public road and/or private road			7 + \$65 for each 6 + \$53 for each		N N	F F
(ii) Strata Title (Item 2.6 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)						
Strata Title Fee		\$386	6 + \$65 for each	additional lot	N	F
(iii) Boundary Adjustment and /or lot consolidation						
Boundary Adjustment and /or lot consolidation fee	\$285.00	\$285.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Development Applications – Advertising Signage						
(i) Development for the purpose of one or more advertisements	\$333.00 + \$93.00 for each additional sign (or the fee to be calculated in accordance with "Development Applications", whichever is the greater)					F

Development Application – Modification

- (i) Modification s.4.55 EPAA 1979
- (a) s.4.55(1) Modifications involving minor error, misdescription or miscalculation (or 50% of the fee for the original development application, whichever is the lesser)

whichever is the lesser)								
Modification fee		N	Maximum Fee Pa	yable \$83.00	N	F		
(b) s.4.55(1A) Modifications involving minimal environmental impact (or 50% of the fee for the original development application, whicheve lesser)								
Modification fee			Maximum Fee P	ayable \$754	N	F		
(c) s.4.55(2) if the fee for the original application was less than \$100								
Modification fee	50% of t	he fee for the ori	ginal developmer	nt application	N	F		
(d) s.4.55(2) if the fee for the original application was greater than \$100								
In the case of an application with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building	50% of t	50% of the fee for the original development application						
In the case of an application with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling-house within an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less	\$222.00	\$222.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F		
In the case of an application with respect to any other development application as set of	ut in the tabl	e below:						
Up to \$5,000	\$64.00	\$64.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F		
\$5,001 to \$250,000	\$99 + \$	1.50 for each \$1	,000 (or part of \$	1,000) of the stimated cost	N	F		
\$250,001 to \$500,000	\$1,000 b \$500 plus	\$585 plus an additional \$0.85 for each \$1,000 or part of \$1,000 by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000 Last year fee \$500 plus an additional \$0.85 for each \$1,000 or part of \$1,000 by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000						
\$500,001 to \$1,000,000	\$833	+ \$0.50 for each	1,000 (or part o	of \$1,000) by	N	F		

which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	631	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

In the case of an application with respect to any other development application as set out in the table below: [continued]

\$1,000,001 to \$10,000,000	\$1,154 + \$0.40 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	N	F
Over \$10,000,000	\$5,540 + \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	N	F

Request for Review of Determination

- (i) Review of Determination s.8.3 EPAA 1979
- a) In the case of a request with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building

demolition of a work or building						
Review of determination fee	50% of th	ne fee for the orig	jinal developme	nt application	N	F
b) In the case of a request with respect to a development application that involves the erec construction of \$100,000 or less	tion of a d	welling-hous	e with an es	timated cos	t of	
Review of determination fee	\$222.00	\$222.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
c) In the case of a request with respect to any other development application set out in the	table belo	w				
Up to \$5,000	\$64.00	\$64.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
\$5,001 to \$250,000	\$100 + \$1	1.50 for each \$1,	• •	1,000) of the stimated cost	N	F

\$5,001 to \$250,000	\$100 + \$1.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost	N	F
\$250,001 to \$500,000	\$585 + \$0.85 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000	N	F
\$500,001 to \$1,000,000	\$833 + \$0.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000	N	F
\$1,000,001 to \$10,000,000	\$1,154 + \$0.40 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000	N	F
Over \$10,000,000	\$5,540 + \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000	N	F

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
d) Additional notification fee if required						
Review of determination fee	\$620.00	\$620.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Other Application Fees						
(i) Integrated Development (Item 3.1 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)						
Processing Fee	\$164.00	\$164.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Concurrence fee payable to an approval body for a development application	\$320.00	\$320.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(ii) Development not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of building or work (Item 2.7 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	work, the	subdivisio	n of land o	or the den	olitio	n of a
Application fee	\$333.00	\$333.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(iii) Designated Development (cl 251 EPAR 2000)						
Application fee			DA F	Fee + \$1,076	N	F
(iv) Time extension to commence work on a Development Consent						
Application fee	\$145.00	\$150.00	3.45%	\$5.00	N	G
(v) Concurrence Development (Item 3.2 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)						
Processing Fee	\$164.00	\$164.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Public Notification/Advertising						
(i) Advertised Development (which includes advertising & notification) (Item 3.6 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)		Maxi	mum Fee Payab	ole \$1,292.00	N	F
(ii) Designated Development (Item 3.5 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	\$2,596.00	\$2,596.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(iii) Prohibited Development (Item 3.5 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)	\$1,292.00	\$1,292.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(iv) Other Advertised Development (Item 3.5 Schedule 4 EPAR 2021)			mum Fee Payab		N	F
(v) Public notification	\$294.00	\$304.00	3.40%	\$10.00	N	G

continued on next page ... Page 17 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Public Notification/Advertising [continued]						
(vi) DA Notification Sign (placed on Development Sites)	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	N	G
Archiving Fees (per Application Lodgement)						
(i) Up to project value \$100,000	\$36.50	\$38.00	4.11%	\$1.50	N	Е
(ii) Up to project value \$500,000	\$68.00	\$70.50	3.68%	\$2.50	N	Е
(iii) Up to project value \$1,000,000	\$109.00	\$113.00	3.67%	\$4.00	N	Е
(iv) Over project value \$1,000,000	\$145.00	\$150.00	3.45%	\$5.00	N	Е
Activity Applications						
Activity Application for Community Land (Section 68 LGA 1993)	\$366.00	\$379.00	3.55%	\$13.00	N	G
Other Advice						
Research and Interpretation advice (up to 2 hours)	\$263.00	\$272.00	3.42%	\$9.00	Υ	G
Additional Hours	\$109.00	\$113.00	3.67%	\$4.00	Y	G
Refunds (i) Applications						
(a) During assessment (refunded fee to be based on cost of work undertaken)		Based on co	st of work unde	rtaken to date	N	G
(b) If application refused or report prepared				No refund	N	G
(ii) Vegetation Management						
(a) Before assessment	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	N	G
(b) During assessment and/or if application refused				No refund	N	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	001	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Building Works (PCA & Certification Services)

(i) Construction Certificate

(a) General (Where estimated cost of development)

< \$5,000	\$310.00 + 0.5% of cost + GST	Υ	Е
> \$5,000 but < \$100,000	\$410.00 + 0.5% of cost + GST	Y	Е
> \$100,000 but < \$250,000	\$810 + 0.2% of amt > \$100,000 + GST	Υ	Е
> \$250,000 but < \$2 Million	\$1,220.00 + 0.1% of amt > \$250,000 + GST	Y	Е
> \$2 Million (may apply to total cost for multiple buildings/Ccs for the same development)	Fee by quote	Υ	Е

(b) Pre-Construction Certificate Meetings

Fee	\$139.00	\$144.00	3.60%	\$5.00	Υ	Е

(c) Application for amendment to Construction Certificate Plans

Class 1 & 10	\$96.00	\$99.50	3.65%	\$3.50	Υ	G
Class 2 – 9			50% of original	CC fee + GST	Υ	G

(d) Construction Certificate (Private Assessors engaged by Council)

Fee	Contractors Fee + \$100.00 Admin Charge	Υ	G
-----	---	---	---

(e) Building Code of Australia – Alternative Solutions

Building Class

Note: This fee is in addition to normal Construction Certificate/PCA fees

Class 10 buildings	\$237.00	\$245.00	3.38%	\$8.00	Υ	G
Class 1a buildings/dwelling	\$361.00	\$373.00	3.32%	\$12.00	Υ	G
Class 1b, 2 to 9 buildings – Minimum fee, with additional fee to be negotiated on a case by case basis and subject to a peer review being required	\$721.00	\$745.00	3.33%	\$24.00	Y	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(f) Civil Engineering – Construction Certificate/Design Assessment						
These fees may be charged in addition to building work Construction Certificate fees for larger pr	ojects					
Small development						
1st submission each	\$592.00	\$612.00	3.38%	\$20.00	Υ	G
2nd submission each	\$222.00	\$230.00	3.60%	\$8.00	Y	G
3rd submission and other (per hour – assessment)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	Y	G
Medium development						
1st submission each	\$1,235.00	\$1,280.00	3.64%	\$45.00	Υ	G
2nd submission each	\$489.00	\$506.00	3.48%	\$17.00	Υ	G
3rd submission and other (per hour – assessment)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	Y	G
Major Development Note: This fee is in addition to normal Construction Certificate/PCA fees						
1st submission each	\$2,680.00	\$2,770.00	3.36%	\$90.00	Y	G
2nd submission each	\$1,340.00	\$1,385.00	3.36%	\$45.00	Y	G
3rd submission and other (per hour – assessment)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	Y	G
(g) Engineering Inspections – Design Verification (NB Separate to PCA Critical Stage Inspec	ections)					
(i) Small development (Dual Occupancies and single unit commercial and industrial developments & buildings and/ or 2 lots)	\$577.00	\$597.00	3.47%	\$20.00	Y	G
(ii) Medium development (Multi unit commercial and industrial developments to 5 units or, 3-5 lots)	\$1,495.00	\$1,545.00	3.34%	\$50.00	Υ	G
(iii) Major Development (Greater than 5 commercial and industrial units or more than 5 lots)	\$5,920.00	\$6,120.00	3.38%	\$200.00	Υ	G
(ii) Request to issue a Compliance Certificate under Division 6.5 of the EPAA	A, 1979					
(a) Issue of a Compliance Certificate for critical stage inspection (in addition to inspection fee)	\$294.00	\$304.00	3.40%	\$10.00	Υ	G
(b) Issue of a Compliance Certificate for other matters – by quote	\$268.00	\$277.00	3.36%	\$9.00	Υ	G

\$71.00

\$73.50

3.52%

\$2.50

(c) Additional copies of Compliance Certificates

G

Υ

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(iii) Complying Development Certificates						
(a) Dwelling House Cost						
< \$200,000	\$1,595.00	\$1,650.00	3.45%	\$55.00	Υ	G
\$200,001 to \$500,000	\$1,960.00	\$2,025.00	3.32%	\$65.00	Y	G
> \$500,000	\$2,320.00	\$2,400.00	3.45%	\$80.00	Y	G
(b) Bed & Breakfast Accommodation						
Complying Development Certificate Fee	\$711.00	\$735.00	3.38%	\$24.00	Υ	G
(c) Change of Building Use						
Complying Development Certificate Fee	\$711.00	\$735.00	3.38%	\$24.00	Υ	G
(d) Dwelling Alterations, Additions, Carports and Garages						
< \$50,000	\$711.00	\$735.00	3.38%	\$24.00	Υ	G
\$50,001 to \$100,000	\$916.00	\$947.00	3.38%	\$31.00	Υ	G
\$100,001 to \$200,000	\$1,290.00	\$1,335.00	3.49%	\$45.00	Υ	G
> \$200,000	\$1,445.00	\$1,495.00	3.46%	\$50.00	Y	G
(e) Sheds in Rural Zones						
Complying Development Certificate Fee	\$711.00	\$735.00	3.38%	\$24.00	Υ	G
(f) Swimming Pools / Spas						
Complying Development Certificate Fee	\$711.00	\$735.00	3.38%	\$24.00	Y	G
(g) Minor Structures, Pergolas etc.						
Complying Development Certificate Fee	\$556.00	\$575.00	3.42%	\$19.00	Υ	G

		Year 23/24				Pricing		
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Code		
(h) Subdivision								
Complying Development Certificate Fee	\$649.00	\$671.00	3.39%	\$22.00	Υ	G		
(i) Any other development not specified								
Complying Development Certificate Fee				Fee by quote	Υ	G		
(j) Modification of CDC								
(a) Minor Changes	\$242.00	\$250.00	3.31%	\$8.00	Υ	G		
(b) Major Changes		50%	of Original CD	C Fee + GST	Y	G		
(iv) Occupation Certificates								
(a) Dwellings (per sole occupancy dwelling), dwelling additions and outbuildings/swimming pools (where not included in an inspection package)	\$340.00	\$352.00	3.53%	\$12.00	Υ	G		
(b) Class 2-9 minor development (including change of use) < \$100,000	\$356.00	\$368.00	3.37%	\$12.00	Υ	G		
(c) Class 2-9 major development > \$100,000	\$489.00	\$506.00	3.48%	\$17.00	Υ	G		
(d) Part Occupation Certificates – applying to all development	\$340.00	\$352.00	3.53%	\$12.00	Υ	G		
(e) NSW Fire Brigade Final Fire Safety Report – Administration	\$72.50	\$75.00	3.45%	\$2.50	Υ	G		
NSW FB Final Safety Report Fee			At Full C	ost Recovery	N	G		
Note: The NSW Fire Brigade Final Safety Report Fee will be charged as part of the Occupation Certificate lodgement fee, with the amount determined by NSWFB. Council will then invoice this amount at the time of the issue of an Occupation Certificate (this is to be paid prior to release of Occupation Certificate).								

(v) PCA Building Inspections (Critical Stage Inspection)

(i) General

Single element i.e. frame, drainage etc. \$175.00 \$181.00 3.43% \$6.00 Y G

- (ii) Building Packages (including Occupation Certificate)
- (a) Class 1a dwellings, large additions, dual occupancies (per dwelling)

For Developments involving >10 dwellings/buildings inspections to be calculated on total development at rates in (V)(i)

Name	Year 22/23 Fee	Year 23/24 Fee	Increase	Increase	GST	Pricing Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		
(a) Class 1a dwellings, large additions, dual occupancies (per dwelling) [continued]						
<\$250,000	\$1,185.00	\$1,225.00	3.38%	\$40.00	Υ	G
> \$250,000	\$1,445.00	\$1,495.00	3.46%	\$50.00	Y	G
(b) Carports / Pergolas / minor work						
Inspection Fee	\$340.00	\$352.00	3.53%	\$12.00	Υ	G
(c) Alterations and additions						
< \$100,000	\$649.00	\$671.00	3.39%	\$22.00	Υ	G
> \$100,000	\$999.00	\$1,035.00	3.60%	\$36.00	Υ	G
(d) Sheds in rural zones						
Inspection Fee	\$644.00	\$666.00	3.42%	\$22.00	Υ	G
e) Swimming pools and spas						
Inspection Fee	\$644.00	\$666.00	3.42%	\$22.00	Υ	G
iii) Building Package Class 2-9 (excluding Occupation Certificate)						
(a) Class 2, 3 & 4 buildings (package for residential works)						
1st dwelling	\$1,085.00	\$1,125.00	3.69%	\$40.00	Υ	G
2nd dwelling	\$525.00	\$543.00	3.43%	\$18.00	Υ	G
Each additional dwelling	\$361.00	\$373.00	3.32%	\$12.00	Υ	G
(b) Class 5-9 buildings						
< \$100,000	\$695.00	\$718.00	3.31%	\$23.00	Υ	G
> \$100,001 but < \$500,000	\$1,445.00	\$1,495.00	3.46%	\$50.00	Υ	G
> \$500,001 but < \$1,000,000	\$2,165.00	\$2,240.00	3.46%	\$75.00	Υ	G
> \$1,000,001 but < \$2,000,000	\$2,470.00	\$2,555.00	3.44%	\$85.00	Υ	G

continued on next page ... Page 23 of 108

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	651	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

(b) Class 5-9 buildings [continued]

> \$2,000,001 but < \$3,000,000	Fee by quote	Y	G
> \$3,000,000 but < \$10,000,000	Fee by quote	Y	G
> \$10,000,000	Fee by quote	Υ	G

(vi) Miscellaneous

(a) Additional copies of certificates	\$67.00	\$69.50	3.73%	\$2.50	Υ	G
(b) Inspections after hours (per hour)	\$283.00 \$293.00 3.53% \$10.00					G
(c) Pre Lodgement assessment CC or CDU	Fee by quote					G
(d) Change of Principal Certifying Authority to Council – Council will quote on the service required where a change of PCA is accepted by Council (or required to be accepted by Council)	Fee by quote					G

For example, a house may be half completed. If asked to accept the role of Principal Certifying Authority, Council will quote on remaining critical stage inspections and occupation certificate, as well as time to become familiar with the project (BCA assessment of the project & general compliance with the consent). A base fee will be a minimum of the cost of a CC for such development + inspections required + a \$100 administration fee will apply (OC's in this instance are charged separately).

(e) Appoint Council as Principal Certifying Authority (PCA) where Council was not appointed to assess and issue
the Construction Certificate (CC) or Complying Development Certificate (CDC) – Council will quote on the service
required to familiarise with the CC or CDC issued; this is akin to a full assessment of the CC/CDC

Should the PCA role be accepted by Council (or be required to be accepted by Council). Council Certifiers will quote on the, critical stage inspections and occupation certificate, as well as time to become familiar with the project (BCA assessment of the project & general compliance with the consent). A base fee will be a minimum of the cost of a CC for such development + inspections required + a \$100 administration fee will apply (OC's in this instance are charged separately).

Subdivision Work (PCA and Certification Services)

(i) Subdivision works Certificate

(a) General

No New Public Road, no ROW, but with other Work (incl. Parks)	\$438.00	\$453.00	3.42%	\$15.00	Υ	G
No New Public Road, with ROW and Other Work		etre of ROW	Υ	G		
New Public Road and Other Works		Υ	G			
Bulk Earthworks Only	\$613.00	\$634.00	3.43%	\$21.00	Υ	G
Water Management Facility	\$300.00 + 0.5% cost					G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(b) Modification of Subdivision Works Certificate						
Minor/per item or sheet	\$186.00	\$193.00	3.76%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Major/Multiple issues		50% of Origina	I Construction C	ertificate Fee	Υ	G
(c) Pre-Subdivision Works Certificate Review of Requirements						
Construction Certificate Fee	\$175.00	\$181.00	3.43%	\$6.00	Υ	G
(ii) Compliance Certificate (a) Engineering Design						
Small subdivision (< 5 lots)	\$566.00	\$585.00	3.36%	\$19.00	Υ	G
Medium subdivision (5 to 40 lots)	\$1,390.00	\$1,440.00	3.60%	\$50.00	Υ	G
Large subdivision (> 40 lots)	\$5,660.00	\$5,850.00	3.36%	\$190.00	Υ	G
(b) Landscape Plan Assessment						
Small subdivision (area to landscape less than 5,000m2)	\$608.00	\$629.00	3.45%	\$21.00	Υ	G
Large subdivision (area to landscape between 5,000m2 and 10,000m2)	\$1,290.00	\$1,335.00	3.49%	\$45.00	Υ	G
Major subdivision (area to landscape greater than 10,000m2)	\$1,960.00	\$2,025.00	3.32%	\$65.00	Υ	G
(c) Landscape Inspections						
Subdivision into two lots	\$649.00	\$671.00	3.39%	\$22.00	Υ	G
Subdivision into more than two lots	\$1,340.00	\$1,385.00	3.36%	\$45.00	Υ	G
(iii) Subdivision Work Inspections (PCA Inspections) Note: Items a,b, c and d are charged separately except when purchased with the roads and drain	nage [see it	em (e) below]				
(a) Sediment and erosion control plans	\$273.00	\$283.00	3.66%	\$10.00	N	G
(b) Traffic Management Plans (TMP)	\$273.00	\$283.00	3.66%	\$10.00	N	G

continued on next page ... Page 25 of 108

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	GST	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

(iii) Subdivision Work Inspections (PCA Inspections) [continued]

(c) Common drainage line (CDL)		\$340.89 + \$3.30 per lineal metre of pipe						
		Last year fee \$330.00 + \$3.20 per lineal metre of pipe						
(d) All other drainage except roads		\$841.89 + \$8.06 per lineal metre of pipe Last year fee \$815.00 + \$7.80 per lineal metre of pipe						
(e) Road and drainage (per road carriageway)		\$929.7 + \$29.54 per lineal metre of road Last year fee \$900.00 + \$28.60 per lineal metre of road						
(f) Right of Carriageway		\$464.85 + \$8.06 per lineal metre of road Last year fee \$450.00 + \$7.80 per lineal metre of road						
(g) On site detention	\$181.00	\$187.00	3.31%	\$6.00	N	G		
(h) Miscellaneous (hourly rate)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	G		
(i) Reinspection (hourly rate)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	G		
(j) Contributions Planning Reinspection Fee	\$600.00	\$620.00	3.33%	\$20.00	N	G		

(IV) Subdivision Certificate

(a) Consolidating allotments and boundary adjustments (Including Exempt Subdivisions)	\$525.00	\$543.00	3.43%	\$18.00	N	G	
(b) Where Council is the PCA and has inspected subdivision works		\$1,110.47 +	+ \$149.76 per a	dditional lot	N	G	
		\$1,075.00 +	L: - \$145.00 per ad	ast year fee dditional lot			
(c) Where Council is not the PCA, but engaged by the PCA to do the inspections		\$774.75 +	+ \$123.96 per a	dditional lot	N	G	
		\$750.00 +	L: - \$120.00 per ad	ast year fee dditional lot			

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	331	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

(iv) Subdivision Certificate [continued]

(d) Where no CC was issued and no subdivision work required		r additional lot	N	G		
	Last year fee \$745.00 + \$143.00 per additional lot					
(e) Resigning /Endorsement of a certificate, instrument or plan including where original has been amended, lost or destroyed	\$289.00	\$299.00	3.46%	\$10.00	N	G
(f) Strata certificates		N	G			
	Last year fee \$745.00 + \$143.00 per additional lot					
(g) New and amended 88B/88E Instrument Assessment (including deletion of restrictions/easements)	\$388.00 + \$77.00 per additional lot (+ PEXA lodgement fees see below)					G
(h) Documents note in (g) requiring lodgement via PEXA (NB additional disbursements/LRS fees will be at the applicants cost)	Positive Covenants/Restrictions = \$250.00 +GST Easements/transfers/other= \$500 +GST					F
			Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$275.00		

Long Service Levy

Long service levy to be paid to the Long Service Payments Corporation for all projects costing \$250,000 or more	0.25% of Cost	N	F
Note – No levy is payable on work costing less than \$250,000			

Public Road Works

Roadworks – For minor works only (For major works use subdivision fees)	\$479.00	\$495.00	3.34%	\$16.00	N	G

Other Certificates and Fees

(i) Planning Certificate

(a) Full (s.10.7 EPAA 1979)	\$156.00	\$156.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(b) Partial (s.10.7 EPAA 1979)	\$62.00	\$62.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(ii) Urgency Fee (24 hr response)						
Urgency Fee	\$78.50	\$81.50	3.82%	\$3.00	N	G
(iii) Copy of Local Environment Plan (Written Instrument)						
Local Environment Plan Fee	\$39.00	\$39.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	Α
(iv) Building Information Certificate (a) Section 149B Building Certificate Class 1 or Class 10						
Section 149B Building Certificate	\$250.00	\$250.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(b) Other classes						
(i) not exceeding 200 sqm floor area	\$250.00	\$250.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(ii) 200 sqm – 2,000 sqm floor area		+ \$0.50 per sqm			N	F
(iii) exceeding 2,000 sqm floor area (iv) where no floor area applies	\$1,165.00	+ 7.5c per sqm fo \$250.00	0.00%	sqm \$0.00 \$qm	N N	F F
(c) Additional fee if more than one inspection needed	,	,		,		
Additional Fee	\$90.00	\$90.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(d) Urgency fee (additional)						
Urgency Fee	\$71.00	\$73.50	3.52%	\$2.50	N	G
(e) Building Information Certificate copy						
Certificate Copy Fee	\$13.00	\$13.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(f) Building Information Certificate amended						
Certificate Fee	\$60.00	\$62.00	3.33%	\$2.00	N	G

Nama	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricin
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GSI	Cod
g) Certified copy of a document						
Certified Copy Fee	\$53.00	\$53.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	
h) Administration fee for cancellation of building certificate						
Administration Fee	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	N	
v) Outstanding Notice Certificate (s.735A LGA 1993 & Part 9 EPAA 1979)						
Outstanding Notice Certificate Fee	\$120.00	\$120.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	
(vi) Certificate Under Section 88G(3) of The Conveyancing Act, 1919 (Cert Act (General) Regulation, 1988) (a) No inspection required						
(a) No inspection required	\$30.00	\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	
(b) Inspection required	\$90.00	\$90.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	
Resited Dwellings						
(i) Inspection fee	\$515.00	\$532.00	3.30%	\$17.00	N	
(ii) Plus – per km (travelling both ways)	\$2.80	\$2.90	3.57%	\$0.10	N	
Approvals Issued Under Section 68 of the LGA, 1993						
NB Where Public Notification is required – refer to Public Notification/Advertising section of F	ees & Charges					
(i) Initial Inspection	\$273.00	\$283.00	3.66%	\$10.00	N	
(ii) Where inspection is requested and is not ready for inspection	\$114.00	\$118.00	3.51%	\$4.00	N	
(iii) Reinspection	\$129.00	\$134.00	3.88%	\$5.00	N	
iv) Amusement device approval						
(a) 1-3 Devices/rides	\$96.00	\$99.50	3.65%	\$3.50	N	
(b) 4- 8 devices/ rides	\$186.00	\$193.00	3.76%	\$7.00	N	

continued on next page ... Page 29 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(iv) Amusement device approval [continued]						
(c) 9-15 devices/rides	\$372.00	\$372.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
(d) >15 devices rides	\$37	2.00 + \$30.00 p	er device/ride in	excess of 15	N	G
Caravans Approvals						
(i) Special/site specific approval (caravan/ m-home) (LG Act Sec68 Table 1 Part A1)	\$96.00	\$99.50	3.65%	\$3.50	N	G
(ii) Inspection fee	\$124.00	\$129.00	4.03%	\$5.00	N	G
(iii) Reinspection	\$139.00	\$144.00	3.60%	\$5.00	N	G
(iv) Certificate of completion	\$345.00	\$357.00	3.48%	\$12.00	N	G
(v) Private premises approval-caravan/portable/manufactured home	\$101.00	\$105.00	3.96%	\$4.00	N	G
(vi) Caravan /Manufactured Home Park – Approval to Operate (per site/van)	\$6.30	\$6.60	4.76%	\$0.30	N	G
(vii) Re-issue of approval/ change of ownership	\$103.00	\$107.00	3.88%	\$4.00	N	G
Install a domestic oil / solid fuel heater (Section 68 – Table 1, Part F.4	1)					
Application to Install a domestic oil or solid fuel heater	\$263.00	\$272.00	3.42%	\$9.00	N	G
NB – Notification may be require – refer to Camden LAP						
Fire Safety Certificates						
(a) Lodgement of Annual Fire Safety Statements	\$88.50	\$91.50	3.39%	\$3.00	Υ	Е
(b) Lodgement of an Annual Fire Safety Statements for a building with "Alternative" solutions (BCA)	\$139.00	\$144.00	3.60%	\$5.00	Υ	Е
(c) Reassessment of unsatisfactory Annual Fire Safety Statements	\$88.50	\$91.50	3.39%	\$3.00	Υ	Е
(d) Fire Safety Assessment & Inspection Service – per hour (min 1 hour)	\$150.00	\$155.00	3.33%	\$5.00	Y	Е
Miscellaneous Fees						
(i) Search for building records over 5 years (per hour) (minimum charge o	of 1 hour)					
Search Fee	\$82.50	\$85.50	3.64%	\$3.00	N	E

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(ii) Charge for Staff members services (per hour)						
Staff Services Fee Note: Staff costs include on-costs, but excludes plant & materials costs.	\$175.00	\$181.00	3.43%	\$6.00	Y	G
(iii) Solicitor's enquiries and like research of Council Files and records (per	hour) (mir	nimum char	ge of 1 ho	ur)		
Solicitor Enquiry Fee	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	G
(iv) Copy of tech study/reports – Geotech (written statement)						
Copy of tech study/reports	\$77.50	\$80.50	3.87%	\$3.00	N	С
(v) Enquiries and advice requiring investigation and written response (per h	our)					
(a) Standard (minimum charge of 1 hour) (b) Complex (minimum charge of 1 hour)	\$160.00 \$160.00	\$166.00 \$166.00	3.75% 3.75%	\$6.00 \$6.00	N N	G G
(vi) Variation of 'Restriction as to User'						
Variation Fee	\$181.00	\$187.00	3.31%	\$6.00	N	G
(vii) Search of Council records relating to contaminated land (per hour)						
Search Fee	\$155.00	\$161.00	3.87%	\$6.00	N	Е
Records, Documents and Copying						
(i) Documents under 15 A4 pages						
Fee	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	N	G
(ii) Documents over 15 A4 pages						
Fee	\$41.50	\$43.00	3.61%	\$1.50	N	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(iii) Policies						
Fee	\$31.00	\$32.50	4.84%	\$1.50	N	G
(iv) Council documents only – per page						
Fee	\$2.40	\$2.50	4.17%	\$0.10	N	G
(v) Property plot						
Fee	\$10.00	\$10.40	4.00%	\$0.40	N	G
(vi) Environmental Impact Statements						
Fee	\$39.50	\$41.00	3.80%	\$1.50	N	G
(vii) Certificate Handling Fee – Registration of Private Certifier - Comply Certificates, Compliance Certificate, Occupation Certificates, Subdivisi				struction		
Certificate Handling Fee	\$36.00	\$36.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(viii) Engineering Specifications						
(a) Design	\$80.50	\$83.50	3.73%	\$3.00	N	G
(b) Construction	\$80.50	\$83.50	3.73%	\$3.00	N	G
Digital Products						
(a) Data extraction fee – labour component (per hour, minimum 1 hour)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	G
(b) Cadastre data – per parcel (including lot, DP number, road boundary & road name)	\$13.00	\$13.60	4.62%	\$0.60	N	G
Refundable Bonds & Administration Fees						
(i) Bond Administration Fee – Lodgement						
(a) Cash / Cheque Bond or Deposit	\$186.00	\$193.00	3.76%	\$7.00	N	G

continued on next page ... Page 32 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(i) Bond Administration Fee – Lodgement [continued]						
(b) Bank Guarantee	\$356.00	\$368.00	3.37%	\$12.00	N	G
(c) Rolling Bond Monitoring Fee per hour (minimum 1 hour)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	G
Note – Payable at each request to modify, transfer or refund security and/or secured items within the rolling bond.						
Note – All bonds permitted by Council or required by a consent will require the above processing/administration fee.						
(d) Bond refunds (per bond)	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	N	G
NB – Applicable to all other bonds lodged after 1 August 2019 (Not applicable for release of Damaged Bonds)						
(ii) Resited Dwellings Bond – Refundable						
Bond	\$1,340.00	\$1,385.00	3.36%	\$45.00	N	Е
(iii) Bond Items						
Note – GST applies to any portion of the bond retained.						
(a) Trees/Lot (Rate per tree)	\$340.00	\$352.00	3.53%	\$12.00	N	Е
(b) Footpath Construction (per lineal metre)	\$134.00	\$139.00	3.73%	\$5.00	N	Е
(c) Filming – Damage Security	\$1,340.00	\$1,385.00	3.36%	\$45.00	N	E
(d) Public Road Events – Damage Security	\$2,780.00	\$2,875.00	3.42%	\$95.00	N	Е
Map Production						
i) Map Production						
Note: Map production incurs a labour and consumables component						
(a) Labour component – per hour, minimum 1 hour	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	G
(b) Map production fee – consumables component	\$37.50	\$39.00	4.00%	\$1.50	N	G
ii) Map Printing & Other Charges						
(a) Basic Map within LGA – A4 size per sheet	\$7.10	\$7.40	4.23%	\$0.30	N	G

continued on next page ... Page 33 of 108

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	931	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

ii) Map Printing & Other Charges [continued]

(b) Basic Map within LGA – A3 size per sheet	\$14.60	\$15.20	4.11%	\$0.60	N	G
(c) Basic Map within LGA – A2 size per sheet	\$43.50	\$45.00	3.45%	\$1.50	N	G
(d) Basic Map within LGA – A1 size per sheet	\$65.00	\$67.50	3.85%	\$2.50	N	G
(e) Basic Map within LGA – A0 size per sheet	\$85.50	\$88.50	3.51%	\$3.00	Ν	G
(f) Aerial Photography – A4 size per sheet	\$14.60	\$15.20	4.11%	\$0.60	N	G
(g) Aerial Photography – A3 size per sheet	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Ν	G
(h) Aerial Photography – A2 size per sheet	\$57.00	\$59.00	3.51%	\$2.00	N	G
(i) Aerial Photography – A1 size per sheet	\$115.00	\$119.00	3.48%	\$4.00	Ν	G
(j) Aerial Photography – A0 size per sheet	\$175.00	\$181.00	3.43%	\$6.00	N	G
(k) Property search	\$39.50	\$41.00	3.80%	\$1.50	N	G

Environmental & Regulatory Services

Health Inspections

Name

* Note: Not for profit school canteens/not for profit charities - Reinspection and Improvement Notice Administration Fee/Statutory Fees still apply

Food Premises/Business Annual Administration Fee	\$44.50	\$46.00	3.37%	\$1.50	N	Е
Not for profit School Canteens *	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	Н
Not for profit – charities	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	Н
Additional hourly rate for food premise inspections	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	E
Additional kitchen (on same premises)	\$98.00	\$102.00	4.08%	\$4.00	N	E
Food Act Improvement Notice Administration Fee – Statutory fee	\$330.00	\$330.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Reinspection	\$98.00	\$102.00	4.08%	\$4.00	N	Е
Hairdresser/Beauty salon inspection fee – Local Govt. Act (Non-Skin Penetration Premises)	\$120.00	\$124.00	3.33%	\$4.00	N	Е
Reinspection Hairdresser/Beauty salon inspection fee (No skin penetration) Local Govt. Act	\$73.50	\$76.00	3.40%	\$2.50	N	Е
Skin penetration inspection fee – Public Health Act	\$167.00	\$173.00	3.59%	\$6.00	N	E
Reinspection Skin penetration – Public Health Act	\$96.00	\$99.50	3.65%	\$3.50	N	Е
Mortuary Inspection	\$167.00	\$173.00	3.59%	\$6.00	N	Е
Mortuary Reinspection	\$96.00	\$99.50	3.65%	\$3.50	N	Е
Sex Service Premises – Health & Compliance Inspection per hour	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	N	E
Sex Service Premises – Health & Compliance Inspection per hour Note: Should a sex premise obtain development consent, it shall be inspected by Council Officers every six (6) more	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •				N	E
Note: Should a sex premise obtain development consent, it shall be inspected by Council Officers every six (6) mo	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •				N	E
Note: Should a sex premise obtain development consent, it shall be inspected by Council Officers every six (6) mo	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •				N	
Note: Should a sex premise obtain development consent, it shall be inspected by Council Officers every six (6) mo Two Council Officers will inspect and fee charged in one hour increments. Cost of outstanding Health Notices	onths or when Cou	ncil receives a co	omplaint about th	e operations.		E
Note: Should a sex premise obtain development consent, it shall be inspected by Council Officers every six (6) mo Two Council Officers will inspect and fee charged in one hour increments. Cost of outstanding Health Notices Health Notices/Enquiries	onths or when Cou \$139.00	ncil receives a co	omplaint about th	se operations.	N	E
Note: Should a sex premise obtain development consent, it shall be inspected by Council Officers every six (6) mo Two Council Officers will inspect and fee charged in one hour increments. Cost of outstanding Health Notices Health Notices/Enquiries Section 735A Outstanding Notice Certificate	\$139.00 \$139.00 \$120.00	\$144.00 \$144.00	3.60% 3.60%	\$5.00 \$5.00	N N	E E F
Note: Should a sex premise obtain development consent, it shall be inspected by Council Officers every six (6) more Two Council Officers will inspect and fee charged in one hour increments. Cost of outstanding Health Notices Health Notices/Enquiries Section 735A Outstanding Notice Certificate Public Health Act Improvement Notice/Prohibition Order Administration Fee (non regulated systems – Statutory fe	\$139.00 \$139.00 \$120.00	\$144.00 \$144.00 \$120.00	3.60% 3.60% 0.00%	\$5.00 \$5.00 \$0.00	N N N	E E F
	\$139.00 \$139.00 \$120.00	\$144.00 \$144.00 \$120.00	3.60% 3.60% 0.00%	\$5.00 \$5.00 \$0.00	N N N	E

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Food Premises/Business Inspection Fee [continued]						
Not for profit School Canteens *	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	Н
Temporary Food Stall in a Public Place						
Temporary Food Stall Single Event Application and administration	\$94.00	\$97.50	3.72%	\$3.50	N	Е
Temporary Food Stall Annual Application and administration	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	Е
Mobile Food Vehicle Road Trading Application and administration	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	N	Е
Food Stall reinspection Fee	\$71.00	\$73.50	3.52%	\$2.50	N	Е
Food Notification (temporary food stalls not on Council land)	\$56.00	\$56.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	Е
Destruction of Stock						
Horses and Cattle			At Full Co	st Recovery	N	G
Sheep and Goats			At Full Co	st Recovery	N	G
Shop Fitouts / Food Premises Inspections						
Food Premises – Shop Fitout Inspection (pre-commencement)	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	G
Reinspection	\$98.00	\$102.00	4.08%	\$4.00	N	G
Other Shop Fitout Inspections	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	G
e.g. skin pen/hairdressers/barbers/cooling towers/public swimming pools/mortuaries						
Microbial Control Inspections						
Cooling Towers (water testing)	\$73.50	\$76.00	3.40%	\$2.50	N	G
Cooling Tower Inspection	\$167.00	\$173.00	3.59%	\$6.00	N	G
Warm Water System Inspection	\$167.00	\$173.00	3.59%	\$6.00	N	G
Subsequent Units On Same Site Inspection	\$83.50	\$86.50	3.59%	\$3.00	N	G
Additional Reinspection	\$167.00	\$173.00	3.59%	\$6.00	N	G
Public Health Act Improvement Notice/Prohibition Order Administration Fee - Regulated system	\$560.00	\$620.00	10.71%	\$60.00	N	F

	Year 22/23	Year 23/24				Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Code
Swimming Pool Compliance						
(a) Swimming Pool Compliance Certificate (sec 22D)	\$165.00	\$165.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	F
(b) Swimming Pool Compliance Certificate Re-inspection (sec 22D)	\$110.00	\$110.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	F
(c) Exemption under Sec.22	\$250.00	\$250.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(d) Swimming pool online registration (Administration Fee)	\$11.00	\$11.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	F
Septic Tank Installations (Domestic) Domestic Installation Package (not incl. SEAA Application Fee) Assessment + 4 Inspections + Approval to Operate						
Application	\$407.00	\$421.00	3.44%	\$14.00	N	Е
Inspection	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	Е
Installation Inspections (maximum of 3 inspections included)	\$500.00	\$517.00	3.40%	\$17.00	N	Е
Approval to Operate	\$77.50	\$77.50	0.00%	\$0.00	N	Е
Total Package	\$1,155.00	\$1,195.00	3.46%	\$40.00	N	Е
Note: Total Package must be paid together						
Additional inspections / Reinspections	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	Е
Amended septic tank application fee						
Amended septic tank application fee – Major (Does not include inspections)	\$335.00	\$347.00	3.58%	\$12.00	N	Е
Amended septic tank application fee – Minor (Does not include inspections)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	Е
Amended septic tank application – Additional inspections / Reinspections	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	Е
Septic Tank Installations (Commercial) Note: Fees are based on Infrastructure cost						
Note: 1 000 and badda on initiatina data of the						
Package Fee – For Infrastructure Cost < \$20,000	\$1,700.00	\$1,760.00	3.53%	\$60.00	N	Е

continued on next page ... Page 37 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Septic Tank Installations (Commercial) [continued]						
Package Fee – For Infrastructure Cost between \$20,000 – \$100,000	\$3,090.00	\$3,195.00	3.40%	\$105.00	N	Е
Assessment + 5 Inspections + Approval to Operate						
Package Fee – For Infrastructure Cost > \$100,000	\$3,190.00	\$3,300.00	3.45%	\$110.00	N	Е
Assessment + 6 Inspections + Approval to Operate						
External Consultancy Fees – engaged by Council			At Full Co	st Recovery	N	Е
Inspections/additional inspection/reinspections	\$165.00	\$176.00	6.67%	\$11.00	N	Е
Amended on-site sewer management (OSSM) system application Fee						
Minor Amendment – Infrastructure cost < \$20,000 (does not include inspections)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	Е
Minor Amendment – Infrastructure cost \$20,000 – \$100,000 (does not include inspections)	\$263.00	\$272.00	3.42%	\$9.00	N	Е
Minor Amendment – Infrastructure cost > \$100,000 (does not include inspections)	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	N	Е
Major Amendment – Infrastructure cost < \$20,000 (does not include inspections)	\$335.00	\$347.00	3.58%	\$12.00	N	Е
Major Amendment – Infrastructure cost \$20,000 – \$100,000 (does not include inspections)	\$582.00	\$602.00	3.44%	\$20.00	N	E
Major Amendment – Infrastructure cost > \$100,000 (does not include inspections)	\$695.00	\$718.00	3.31%	\$23.00	N	Е
Water Supply – Section 68 LGA Applications (Commercial) Note: Fees are based on Infrastructure cost						
Package Fee – For Infrastructure Cost < \$20,000	\$1,700.00	\$1,760.00	3.53%	\$60.00	N	Е
Assessment + 4 Inspections + Approval to Operate						
Package Fee – For Infrastructure Cost between \$20,000 – \$100,000	\$3,090.00	\$3,195.00	3.40%	\$105.00	N	Е
Assessment + 4 Inspections + Approval to Operate						
Package Fee – For Infrastructure Cost > \$100,000	\$3,190.00	\$3,300.00	3.45%	\$110.00	N	Е
Assessment + 4 Inspections + Approval to Operate						
External Consultancy Fees – engaged by Council			At Full Co	st Recovery	N	Е
Inspections/additional inspection/reinspections	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	Е
Water supply inspection fee (ongoing inspection fee) – per hour – minimum 1 hour	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	Е

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Amended section 68 Water Supply application Fee						
Minor Amendment – Infrastructure cost < \$20,000 (Does not include inspections)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	Е
Minor Amendment – Infrastructure cost \$20,000 – \$100,000 (Does not include inspections)	\$263.00	\$272.00	3.42%	\$9.00	N	E
Minor Amendment – Infrastructure cost > \$100,000 (Does not include inspections)	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	N	E
Major Amendment – Infrastructure cost < \$20,000 (Does not include inspections)	\$335.00	\$347.00	3.58%	\$12.00	N	Е
Major Amendment – Infrastructure cost \$20,000 – \$100,000 (Does not include inspections)		\$602.00	3.44%	\$20.00	N	Е
Major Amendment – Infrastructure cost > \$100,000 (Does not include inspections)	\$582.00 \$695.00	\$718.00	3.31%	\$23.00	N	Е
Water Carters Approval Water carters inspection fee – per hour – minimum – 1 hour	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	E
Approval to Operate Septic Tank under s68 of the Local Government A	ct					
Conventional systems (T beds, Trenches etc.) – Residential – per annum includes first inspection	\$77.50	\$77.50	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
AWTS – per annum Residential – per annum includes first inspection + 1 effluent warning sign per inspection	\$77.50	\$77.50	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
Subsequent Inspection fees for Residential Properties	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	G
Commercial System – per annum Plus Hourly Rate for Inspection and assessment	\$83.50	\$83.50	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
Commercial System (pump out) – per hour – minimum 1 hour	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	G
Commercial System (on-site disposal) (per hour) – minimum 1 hour	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	G
External Consultancy Fees (engaged by Council)			At Full Co	ost Recovery	N	G
Miscellaneous Septic Tanks Charges						
Request for a Sustainable Effluent Application Area – Residential – Price per system (Administration Fee)	\$87.50	\$90.50	3.43%	\$3.00	N	G
Request for a Sustainable Effluent Application Area (SEAA) – Per Allotment for Proposed Subdivision (Administration Fee)	\$87.50	\$90.50	3.43%	\$3.00	N	G
Pre-purchase Inspection	\$273.00	\$283.00	3.66%	\$10.00	N	G
Out of Hours Inspection – Pre-booked	\$345.00	\$357.00	3.48%	\$12.00	N	G
Order/Proposal from Council to replace Septic System (per hour)	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	N	G
External Consultancy Geotech report as required (Orders & Proposals engaged by Council)			At Full Co	ost Recovery	N	G

continued on next page ... Page 39 of 108

	Year 22/23	Year 23/24				Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Code
Miscellaneous Septic Tanks Charges [continued]						
Wastewater Analysis			At Full C	Cost Recovery	N	G
Effluent Warning Signs (each)	\$5.90	\$6.10	3.39%	\$0.20	N	G
Water Sampling						
Determination of potable supply	\$211.00	\$218.00	3.32%	\$7.00	N	G
Swimming Pools and Spas						
Minimum 3 bacteriological test per pool	\$191.00	\$198.00	3.66%	\$7.00	N	G
Water quality initial pool (primary inspection & test)	\$155.00	\$161.00	3.87%	\$6.00	N	G
Water quality additional pools (test & inspection)	\$77.50	\$81.50	5.16%	\$4.00	N	G
Reinspection Swimming Pools and Spas						
Water quality initial pool (test & reinspection)	\$155.00	\$161.00	3.87%	\$6.00	N	G
Water quality additional pools (test & reinspection)	\$78.50	\$81.50	3.82%	\$3.00	N	G
Facilities and grounds only (no water testing conducted)	\$73.50	\$76.00	3.40%	\$2.50	N	G
Environmental Enforcement / Inspections						
Prevention Notices	\$605.00	\$785.00	29.75%	\$180.00	N	F
Compliance Inspections (per hour, minimum 1 hr)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	N	G
Clean up Notices	\$605.00	\$785.00	29.75%	\$180.00	N	F
Compliance Cost/Clean up – cost of clean up			At Full C	Cost Recovery	N	G
Noise Control Notices	\$605.00	\$785.00	29.75%	\$180.00	N	F
Underground Petroleum Storage Systems (UPSS) and/or Vapour Recovery Inspection	\$175.00	\$181.00	3.43%	\$6.00	N	G
Underground Petroleum Storage Systems (UPSS) and/or Vapour Recovery Re-inspection	\$99.00	\$103.00	4.04%	\$4.00	N	G

Special events (out of office hours) (min. 4 Hours)

Note: Staff costs include on-costs, but excludes plant & materials costs.

Name Special exerts (out of office bours) (min. 4 Hours), to discuss the state of	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Special events (out of office hours) (min. 4 Hours) [continued]						
Professional Staff	\$613.00	\$634.00	3.43%	\$21.00	N	G
Administration Staff	\$244.00	\$253.00	3.69%	\$9.00	N	G
Operational Staff	\$192.00	\$199.00	3.65%	\$7.00	N	G
Plant & Materials				At Cost	N	G
Noxious Weeds Certification						
Issue Certificates	\$141.00	\$146.00	3.55%	\$5.00	N	G
Re-inspection fees	\$155.00	\$161.00	3.87%	\$6.00	N	G

Dog & Cat Registration Fees (Under Companion Animals Act)

Note: registration fees are subject to change in accordance with clause 18 of the Companion Animals Regulation 2018

Dog – Desexed (by relevant age)	\$69.00	\$69.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Dog – Desexed (by relevant age – eligible pensioner)	\$29.00	\$29.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Dog – Desexed (sold by pound/shelter)	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Dog – Not Desexed or Desexed (after relevant age)	\$234.00	\$234.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Dog – Not Desexed (not recommended)	\$69.00	\$69.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Dog – Not Desexed (not recommended – pensioner)	\$29.00	\$29.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Dog – Not Desexed (recognised breeder)	\$69.00	\$69.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Dog – Working	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Dog – Service of the State	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Assistance Animal	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Cat – Desexed or Not Desexed	\$59.00	\$59.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Cat – Desexed (eligible pensioner)	\$29.00	\$29.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Cat – Desexed (sold by pound/shelter)	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Cat – Not Desexed (not recommended)	\$59.00	\$59.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Cat – Not Desexed (not recommended – pensioner)	\$29.00	\$29.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
Cat – Not Desexed (recognised breeder)	\$59.00	\$59.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F

continued on next page ... Page 41 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code	
Dog & Cat Registration Fees (Under Companion Animals Act) [contin	ued]						
Cat not desexed by four months of age	\$85.00	\$85.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F	
Late Registration Fee	\$19.00	\$19.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F	
Dangerous dog	\$206.00	\$206.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F	
Restricted dog	\$206.00	\$206.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F	
Permit late fee	\$19.00	\$19.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F	
Dog & Cat Control							
Dog release fee	Companio	Companion Animal Care and Livestock Holding Facility set fees					
Companion Animal Care and Livestock Holding Facility set fees							
Feeding fee per day – Dog	Companio	on Animal Care a	nd Livestock Ho	Iding Facility set fees	N	G	
Companion Animal Care and Livestock Holding Facility set fees							
Feeding fee per day – Cat	Companio	on Animal Care a	nd Livestock Ho	Iding Facility set fees	N	G	
Companion Animal Care and Livestock Holding Facility set fees							
Surrender fee			Min. Fee incl. G	ST: \$250.00	N	Е	
Companion Animal Care and Livestock Holding Facility set fees							
Sale of a dog	Companio	Companion Animal Care and Livestock Holding Facility set fees					
Companion Animal Care and Livestock Holding Facility set fees							
The fee includes purchase, price, vaccination, desexing, microchipping and lifetime registration							
Sale of a cat	Companio	on Animal Care a	nd Livestock Ho	lding Facility set fees	Y	G	

continued on next page ... Page 42 of 108

Companion Animal Care and Livestock Holding Facility set fees

The fee includes purchase price, vaccination, desexing, microchipping and lifetime registration

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Dog & Cat Control [continued]						
Certificate of Compliance	\$150.00	\$150.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Animal Stock Impounding Fees						
Release Fees						
Bull			Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$25.00	N	E
Stallion		N	Е			
Cow/Steer		N	Е			
Mare/Gelding			Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$25.00	N	Е
Sheep/Goat/Pig			Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$15.00	N	Е
Sustenance (Per Day) Fees						
Bull			Full	cost recovery	N	G
Stallion				cost recovery	N	G
Cow/Steer				cost recovery	N	G
Mare/Gelding				cost recovery	N	G
Sheep/Goat/Pig Driving fees			Full (cost recovery	N	G
Rates for transport of animals	T	ransport by a co	ontractor at full c	cost recovery Last year fee ost recovery	N	G

Name	22	Year 23/24 Fee Fee ST) (incl. GST)		Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Dangerous Dog Collar						
Small	\$38	.50 \$40.00	3.90%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Medium	\$43	.50 \$45.00	3.45%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Large	\$48	.50 \$50.50	4.12%	\$2.00	Υ	G
X-Large	\$50	.50 \$55.50	3.74%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Dangerous Dog Sign						
Dangerous Dog Sign	\$10	.60 \$11.00	3.77%	\$0.40	Υ	G
Abandoned Motor Vehicles						
Examination and valuation	\$80	.50 \$83.50	3.73%	\$3.00	N	С
Taking custody – notifying Police	\$6	.00 \$63.50	4.10%	\$2.50	N	С
Advertising	\$139	.00 \$144.00	3.60%	\$5.00	N	С
Owner Notification	\$6^	.00 \$63.50	4.10%	\$2.50	N	С
Towing & Removal			At Full (Cost Recovery	N	С
Custody and storage (per day)	\$38	.50 \$40.00	3.90%	\$1.50	N	С
Impounded Articles (signs etc.)						
Storage per day	\$2·	.00 \$22.00	4.76%	\$1.00	N	С
Release	\$9	.00 \$94.00	3.30%	\$3.00	N	С
Removal per hour (1 hour minimum)	\$26	.00 \$27.00	3.85%	\$1.00	N	С

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase	GST	Pricing Code
	(IIICI. GST)	(IIICI. 931)	76	V		
Waste & City Presentation Services						
Domestic Waste Management						
Service Availability Charge	\$128.00	\$128.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	С
Urban Service						
80L Garbage, Recycling & Green Waste Service	\$325.00	\$341.00	4.92%	\$16.00	N	С
120L Garbage, Recycling & Green Waste Service	\$384.00	\$403.00	4.95%	\$19.00	N	С
240L Garbage, Recycling & Green Waste Service	\$665.00	\$698.00	4.96%	\$33.00	N	С
Rural Service						
80L Garbage & Recycling Service	\$260.00	\$273.00	5.00%	\$13.00	N	С
120L Garbage & Recycling Service	\$325.00	\$341.00	4.92%	\$16.00	N	С
240L Garbage & Recycling Service	\$600.00	\$630.00	5.00%	\$30.00	N	С
Urban Service (Green Waste Exempt)						
80L Garbage & Recycling Service	\$260.00	\$273.00	5.00%	\$13.00	N	С
120L Garbage & Recycling Service	\$325.00	\$341.00	4.92%	\$16.00	N	С
240L Garbage & Recycling Service	\$600.00	\$630.00	5.00%	\$30.00	N	С
Multi Residential Service						
Multi Residential (Including Green Waste) – Per Unit	\$382.00	\$401.00	4.97%	\$19.00	N	С
Multi Residential (Excluding Green Waste) – Per Unit	\$316.00	\$332.00	5.06%	\$16.00	N	С
Domestic Waste – Other Charges						
Additional 80L Garbage Service	\$241.00	\$253.00	4.98%	\$12.00	N	С
Additional 120L Garbage Service	\$357.00	\$375.00	5.04%	\$18.00	N	С
Additional 240L Garbage Service	\$714.00	\$750.00	5.04%	\$36.00	N	С

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Domestic Waste – Other Charges [continued]						
Additional 240L Recycling Bin	\$92.00	\$96.50	4.89%	\$4.50	N	С
Additional 240L Green Waste Bin	\$58.00	\$61.00	5.17%	\$3.00	N	С
Additional Kerbside Collection	\$119.00	\$125.00	5.04%	\$6.00	N	С
Commercial Waste Management						
Commercial three bin service	\$782.00	\$822.00	5.12%	\$40.00	N	D
Commercial Garbage						
240L Garbage Service	\$504.00	\$530.00	5.16%	\$26.00	N	D
Additional 240L Garbage Weekly Collection	\$504.00	\$530.00	5.16%	\$26.00	N	D
360L Garbage Service	\$750.00	\$788.00	5.07%	\$38.00	N	D
Additional 360L Garbage Weekly Collection	\$750.00	\$788.00	5.07%	\$38.00	N	D
660L Garbage Service	\$1,380.00	\$1,450.00	5.07%	\$70.00	N	D
Additional 660L Garbage Weekly Collection	\$1,380.00	\$1,450.00	5.07%	\$70.00	N	D
Commercial Recycling						
240L Recycling Service	\$307.00	\$323.00	5.21%	\$16.00	N	D
Additional 240L Recycling Weekly Collection	\$307.00	\$323.00	5.21%	\$16.00	N	D
360L Recycling Service	\$419.00	\$440.00	5.01%	\$21.00	N	D
Additional 360L Recycling Weekly Collection	\$419.00	\$440.00	5.01%	\$21.00	N	D
School Service						
240L Garbage Service	\$504.00	\$530.00	5.16%	\$26.00	N	D
Additional 240L Garbage Weekly Collection	\$504.00	\$530.00	5.16%	\$26.00	N	D
240L School Recycling Service	\$145.00	\$153.00	5.52%	\$8.00	N	D
Additional 240L School Recycling Weekly Collection	\$145.00	\$153.00	5.52%	\$8.00	N	D

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GOI	Pricing
Name	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	331	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Commercial Waste – Other Charges

Event Bin (minimum of 10 bins)	\$17.00	\$18.00	5.88%	\$1.00	Υ	D
Event Bin Additional Collection	\$17.00	\$18.00	5.88%	\$1.00	Υ	D
Street Bin Service (Internal charge)	\$457.00	\$480.00	5.03%	\$23.00	N	D
Street Bin Service additional weekly collection	\$457.00	\$480.00	5.03%	\$23.00	N	D

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Traffic Planning						
Traffic Data						
Search Fee (includes first location)	\$141.00	\$146.00	3.55%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Per location (second location and thereafter)	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Y	G
Traffic Management – Permits						
Special Event Permit Application	\$129.00	\$134.00	3.88%	\$5.00	N	G
Traffic Management / Control Plan Review	\$206.00	\$213.00	3.40%	\$7.00	N	G
Rate: \$/hour for non-standard plans, large events						
Heavy Vehicle Application Fee (for class 1 and class 3 vehicle permits)	\$74.00	\$74.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Flood Management						
Flood Information Fee	\$191.00	\$198.00	3.66%	\$7.00	N	G
Stormwater Management Levy						
Stormwater Management Service Charge						
Note: The charge on any single Business/Commercial parcel is not to exceed \$1,000.00						
Urban Residential Land – non vacant (each rateable parcel)	\$25.00	\$25.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Urban Residential Land – strata plan units (each rateable parcel)	\$12.50	\$12.50	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Business/Commercial Land – non vacant (each 700m2 or part thereof, of surface land area)	\$25.00	\$25.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Business/Commercial Land – strata plan units (each 700m2 or part thereof, of surface land area divided equally between all units in development)	\$25.00	\$25.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Plan Printing Charges						
A2 copy	\$43.50	\$45.00	3.45%	\$1.50	N	С
A1 copy	\$65.00	\$67.50	3.85%	\$2.50	N	С

continued on next page ... Page 48 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Plan Printing Charges [continued]						
A0 copy	\$85.50	\$88.50	3.51%	\$3.00	N	С
Public Road Events						
Note: Notification required – refer to "Public Notification/ Advertising" section in this document for	or fee advice.					
Bond required – refer to "Bonds" section in this document for bond advice.						
For assistance with this application, contact Council's Communications and Events Department						
Public Road Events (s.144 & 223 RA 1993)	\$1,855.00	\$1,920.00	3.50%	\$65.00	N	G
Road Occupancy						
Work/Truck Zones						
a. Application Fee	\$145.00	\$150.00	3.45%	\$5.00	N	G
b. Occupancy Fee – Work Zone (CBD and shopping precincts) – per m length of zone / week	\$45.50	\$47.00	3.30%	\$1.50	N	G
c. Occupancy Fee – Work Zone (other areas) – per m length of work zone/week	\$45.50	\$47.00	3.30%	\$1.50	N	G
Skip Bin, Crane / Concrete Pump Permits						
a. Application Fee	\$145.00	\$150.00	3.45%	\$5.00	N	G
b. Occupancy Fee – Standing Plant – per m length of plant/week	\$47.50	\$49.50	4.21%	\$2.00	N	G
Hoarding Zones						
a. Application Fee						
	¢1.45.00	¢150.00	3.45%	\$5.00	N	<u></u>
Fee	\$145.00	\$150.00	3.43%	φ5.00	N	G
b. Occupancy Fee (per metre per month)						
i. 'A' Class Type	\$19.20	\$20.00	4.17%	\$0.80	N	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
b. Occupancy Fee (per metre per month) [continued]						
ii. 'B' Class Type	\$33.00	\$34.50	4.55%	\$1.50	N	G
Shoring / Ground Anchors						
Application Fee	\$145.00	\$150.00	3.45%	\$5.00	N	G
Traffic Control Assessment – Film Shoots						
Film Shoots – low impact Partial Road Closure Stop/Slow traffic control on local or Council managed roads – Police Consultation	\$134.00	\$139.00	3.73%	\$5.00	N	G
Film Shoots – Medium impact Partial Road Closure – Stop/ Slow traffic control on multilane or state road – Police Consultation	\$376.00	\$389.00	3.46%	\$13.00	N	G
Film Shoots – High Impact Full Road Closure – Traffic Committee process	\$628.00	\$649.00	3.34%	\$21.00	N	G
Annual Charge on Rails, Pipes etc. (Section 611 of LGA)						
(i) All cables component – per kilometre	\$710.00	\$710.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(ii)Overhead cable – per kilometre	\$710.00	\$710.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(iii) Tunnel or Restructure – To be determined based on Land Value and Benefits			Price o	on Application	N	F

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	001	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Sport & Recreation

Community Facilities Bonds

Where bond is retained, Council will hold a minimum of \$50 (plus GST) plus any applicable costs (includes additional hours of hire if hirer deemed to have entered or exited the venue outside actual booking hours).

cincipal of panels and volude details beautify fredie).						
Key Bond Deposit (per key / per swipe tag)	\$100.00	\$100.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
Venue Hire Bond (includes bond for keys) – Casual Hire						
Bond – Low risk	\$366.00	\$379.00	3.55%	\$13.00	N	G
Bond – Medium risk (alcohol served)	\$525.00	\$543.00	3.43%	\$18.00	N	G
Bond – High risk (18th & 21st birthdays)	\$1,085.00	\$1,125.00	3.69%	\$40.00	N	G
Meeting Room Bond	\$100.00	\$104.00	4.00%	\$4.00	N	G

Miscellaneous Community Facility Fees

All fees are minimums. Fees depend on work required.

Storage - Non-exclusive use of storage room/cupboard (per year, only available to current hirer, only if space available) - Large (walk in room)	\$0.00	\$88.00	-	\$88.00	Y	G
Storage - Non-exclusive use of storage room/cupboard (per year, only available to current hirer, only if space available) - Medium (cupboard/cage)	\$0.00	\$73.00	-	\$73.00	Y	G
Rubbish removal	\$129.00	\$134.00	3.88%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Balloon removal (in addition to cleaning costs)	\$129.00	\$134.00	3.88%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Additional cleaning or at quoted cost	\$129.00	\$134.00	3.88%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Furniture moving	\$129.00	\$134.00	3.88%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Non-exclusive use of storage room/cupboard (per year, only available to current hirer, only if space available) - Small (kitchen cupboard)	\$58.00	\$58.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
After hours call out fee (if applicable)	\$99.00	\$103.00	4.04%	\$4.00	Υ	G
Fire Alarm Activation				At Cost	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Cancellation/Amendment Booking Administration Fee						
Standard Fee for all Community facilities	\$100.00	\$100.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Birriwa Reserve Community Hall						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$51.50 \$48.50	\$53.50 \$50.50	3.88% 4.12%	\$2.00 \$2.00	Y	G G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)	φ46.30	φ30.30	4.1270	φ2.00	T	G
Casual Hire	\$41.50	\$43.00	3.61%	\$1.50	Y	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$21.00	\$22.00	4.76%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Y	G
Catherine Field Community Hall						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$48.50	\$50.50	4.12%	\$2.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$41.50	\$43.00	3.61%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$21.00	\$22.00	4.76%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Catherine Park Community Centre						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$68.00	\$70.50	3.68%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$52.50	\$54.50	3.81%	\$2.00	Y	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$63.00	\$65.50	3.97%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$44.50	\$46.00	3.37%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$34.00	\$35.50	4.41%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$29.00	\$30.00	3.45%	\$1.00	Υ	G

continued on next page ... Page 53 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour) [continued]						
Regular Hire	\$22.00	\$23.00	4.55%	\$1.00	Y	G
Catherine Park Community Centre - Meeting Rooms						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$37.50	\$39.00	4.00%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.50	\$28.50	3.64%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$17.60	\$18.20	3.41%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$13.40	\$14.00	4.48%	\$0.60	Y	G
Currans Hill Community Hall						
Office Space – Not for profit groups only (per week)	\$88.50	\$91.50	3.39%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$48.50	\$50.50	4.12%	\$2.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$41.50	\$43.00	3.61%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$21.00	\$22.00	4.76%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Emerald Hills Community Centre						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate Per Hour)						
Casual Hire	\$68.00	\$68.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$52.50	\$52.50	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate Per Hour)						
Casual Hire	\$63.00	\$63.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$44.50	\$44.50	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Peak Time (Rate Per Hour)						
Casual Hire	\$34.00	\$34.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate Per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$29.00	\$29.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G

continued on next page ... Page 55 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee	Year 23/24 Fee	Increase	Increase	GST	Pricing Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		
Community Non Peak Time (Rate Per hour) [continued]						
Regular Hire	\$22.00	\$22.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Gregory Hills Community Centre – Donovan Room - Hall 1						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$68.00	\$70.50	3.68%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$52.50	\$54.50	3.81%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$63.00	\$65.50	3.97%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$44.50	\$46.00	3.37%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$34.00	\$35.50	4.41%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$29.00	\$30.00	3.45%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$22.00	\$23.00	4.55%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Gregory Hills Community Centre – Molloy Room - Hall 2						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$48.50	\$50.50	4.12%	\$2.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$41.50	\$43.00	3.61%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$21.00	\$22.00	4.76%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Y	G
Harrington Park Community Centre – Hall 1						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$68.00	\$70.50	3.68%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$52.50	\$54.50	3.81%	\$2.00	Y	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$63.00	\$65.50	3.97%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$44.50	\$46.00	3.37%	\$1.50	Y	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$34.00	\$35.50	4.41%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$29.00	\$30.00	3.45%	\$1.00	Υ	G

continued on next page ... Page 57 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour) [continued]						
Regular Hire	\$22.00	\$23.00	4.55%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Office Space						
Office 1 – Not for Profit Groups only (per week)	\$88.50	\$91.50	3.39%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Office 2 – Not for Profit Groups only (per week)	\$94.00	\$97.50	3.72%	\$3.50	Υ	G
Office 3 – Not for Profit Groups only (per week)	\$94.00	\$97.50	3.72%	\$3.50	Υ	G
Harrington Park Community Centre – Hall 2 Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour) Casual Hire	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	Y	G
Regular Hire	\$48.50	\$50.50	4.12%	\$2.00	Y	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour) Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$41.50 \$30.00	\$43.00 \$31.00	3.61% 3.33%	\$1.50 \$1.00	Y	G G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$21.00	\$22.00	4.76%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Harrington Park Community Centre – Meeting Room						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	(
Regular Hire	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$37.50	\$39.00	4.00%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$17.60	\$18.20	3.41%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$13.40	\$14.00	4.48%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Harrington Park Community Centre – Craft Room						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$44.50	\$46.00	3.37%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$36.50	\$38.00	4.11%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$29.00	\$30.00	3.45%	\$1.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST	Fee	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$20.50	\$21.50	4.88%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Jack Nash Reserve Clubrooms						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$48.50	\$50.50	4.12%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$47.50	\$49.50	4.21%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$38.50	\$40.00	3.90%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$32.00	\$33.50	4.69%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$26.00	\$27.00	3.85%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$19.20	\$20.00	4.17%	\$0.80	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$14.60	\$15.20	4.11%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Mt Annan Community Cottage						
Office Space						
Office space – Not for profit groups only (per week)	\$217.00	\$225.00	3.69%	\$8.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	GSI	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		
Narellan Family Child and Community Centre						
Southern Office Suite (Blue) (per week)	\$237.00	\$245.00	3.38%	\$8.00	Υ	G
Includes workroom, 3 x office spaces, reception area and store room	φ237.00	φ243.00	3.30 //	φο.υυ	I	G
	\$217.00	\$225.00	3.69%	\$8.00	Υ	G
Northern Office Suite (Red) (per week) Includes workroom, 3 x office spaces, reception area and store room	ΦΖ17.00	φ225.00	3.09%	φο.υυ	Ī	G
includes workfooth, 5 x office spaces, reception area and store footh						
Cancellation / amendment booking administration fee						
Regular Hire	\$26.00	\$27.00	3.85%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$68.00	\$70.50	3.68%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$52.50	\$54.50	3.81%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$63.00	\$65.50	3.97%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$44.50	\$46.00	3.37%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$34.00	\$35.50	4.41%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$29.00	\$30.00	3.45%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$22.00	\$23.00	4.55%	\$1.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	G31	Code
Sandown Rooms – Oran Park Library						
Sandown Rooms						
Catering (does not include use of Kitchen)			Price o	n Application	Y	G
Sandown Rooms 1, 2 & 3 – Commercial Peak time						
Casual Hire (rate per hour per room)	\$62.00	\$64.50	4.03%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire (rate per hour per room)	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Sandown Rooms 1, 2 & 3 – Commercial Non-Peak time						
Casual Hire (rate per hour per room)	\$46.50	\$48.50	4.30%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire (rate per hour per room)	\$36.50	\$38.00	4.11%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Casual Hire – day hire per room (8.00am-5.00pm)	\$345.00	\$357.00	3.48%	\$12.00	Υ	G

During peak time (Saturday and Sunday) all three rooms must be hired.

Casual Hire (rate per hour per room)	\$32.00	\$33.50	4.69%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire (rate per hour per room)	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G

Block Hire

Block package agreements includes use of Sandown 1, 2, 3 and kitchen facilities

Block 1: Available from 8.00 am to 12.00 pm	\$196.00	\$203.00	3.57%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Block 2: Available from 12.45 pm to 4.45 pm	\$196.00	\$203.00	3.57%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Block 3: Available from 5.30 pm to 10.30 pm	\$196.00	\$253.00	29.08%	\$57.00	Y	G

Sandown Rooms 1, 2 & 3 – Community Non-Peak time

Note: Kitchen hire fees apply when not hired in conjunction with Sandown Rooms 1,2 & 3, kitchen access must be noted on booking application.

Casual Hire (rate per hour per room)	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	651	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Sandown Rooms 1, 2 & 3 – Community Non-Peak time [continued]

Regular Hire (rate per hour per room)	\$17.00	\$17.60	3.53%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Casual Hire – day hire per room (8.00am-5.00pm)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	Υ	G
Sandown Rooms – Kitchen Hire – Commercial (per hour)	\$62.00	\$64.50	4.03%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Sandown Rooms – Kitchen Hire – Community (per hour)	\$32.00	\$33.50	4.69%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Sandown Rooms – Kitchen Hire (Day rate) Commercial	\$417.00	\$431.00	3.36%	\$14.00	Υ	G
Sandown Rooms – Kitchen hire (Day rate) community	\$232.00	\$240.00	3.45%	\$8.00	Υ	G
Kitchen cleaning – imposed if kitchen is not left clean and as found	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	Υ	G
Kitchen Fire alarm activation				At Cost	Υ	G

Lakeside Rooms

The Lakeside Room is only available for regular hall hire agreements, and is only available outside the advertised operational hours of the facility.

Lakeside Room - Commercial Peak time

Casual Hire	\$63.00	\$65.50	3.97%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$52.50	\$54.50	3.81%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Lakeside Room – Commercial Non-Peak time						
Casual Hire	\$47.50	\$49.50	4.21%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$37.50	\$39.00	4.00%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Lakeside Room - Community Peak time						
Casual Hire	\$33.00	\$34.50	4.55%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$28.00	\$29.00	3.57%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Lakeside Room – Community Non-Peak time						
Casual Hire	\$25.00	\$26.00	4.00%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$17.60	\$18.20	3.41%	\$0.60	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
New Community Facility – Hall 1						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$68.00 \$52.50	\$70.50 \$54.50	3.68% 3.81%	\$2.50 \$2.00	Y	G G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$63.00 \$44.50	\$65.50 \$46.00	3.97% 3.37%	\$2.50 \$1.50	Y	G G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$34.00 \$30.00	\$35.50 \$31.00	4.41% 3.33%	\$1.50 \$1.00	Y	G G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$29.00 \$22.00	\$30.00 \$23.00	3.45% 4.55%	\$1.00 \$1.00	Y	G G
New Community Facility – Hall 2 Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$51.50 \$48.50	\$53.50 \$50.50	3.88% 4.12%	\$2.00 \$2.00	Y	G G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$41.50 \$30.00	\$43.00 \$31.00	3.61% 3.33%	\$1.50 \$1.00	Y	G G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$21.00	\$22.00	4.76%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Υ	G
New Community Facility - Meeting Rooms						
Commercial Peak (Rate per hourly)						
Casual Hire	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Commercial Non Peak (Rate per Hour)						
Casual Hire	\$37.50	\$39.00	4.00%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.50	\$28.50	3.64%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Peak (Rate per Hour)						
Casual Hire	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Non Peak (Rate per Hour)						
Casual Hire	\$17.60	\$18.20	3.41%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$13.40	\$14.00	4.48%	\$0.60	Y	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Spring Farm Community Centre – Hall 1						
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$68.00 \$52.50	\$70.50 \$54.50	3.68% 3.81%	\$2.50 \$2.00	Y	G G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$63.00 \$44.50	\$65.50 \$46.00	3.97% 3.37%	\$2.50 \$1.50	Y	G G
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$34.00 \$30.00	\$35.50 \$31.00	4.41% 3.33%	\$1.50 \$1.00	Y	G G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$29.00 \$22.00	\$30.00 \$23.00	3.45% 4.55%	\$1.00 \$1.00	Y	G G
Spring Farm Community Centre – Hall 2 Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$51.50 \$48.50	\$53.50 \$50.50	3.88% 4.12%	\$2.00 \$2.00	Y	G G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire Regular Hire	\$41.50 \$30.00	\$43.00 \$31.00	3.61% 3.33%	\$1.50 \$1.00	Y	G G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$30.00	\$31.00	3.33%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour)						
Casual Hire	\$21.00	\$22.00	4.76%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Y	G
Narellan Library Meeting Rooms and Community Space Office Space (per week)						
Not for profit organisations only	\$211.00	\$218.00	3.32%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Bond for Office Space (Refundable)	\$366.00	\$379.00	3.55%	\$13.00	Υ	G
Replacement/Lost Keys and Swipe Cards for Office Space (per set)	\$52.50	\$54.50	3.81%	\$2.00	Y	G
Red Gum and Iron Bark Rooms						
(Capacity of 50 people in each room or opened to one space to cater for up to 100 people)						
CRET Board Room (to be hired through CRET)	\$58.00	\$60.00	3.45%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Commercial Peak Time (Rate per hour per room)						
Casual Hire	\$61.00	\$63.50	4.10%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$50.50	\$52.50	3.96%	\$2.00	Y	G
Commercial Non Peak Time (Rate per hour per room)						
Casual Hire	\$45.50	\$47.00	3.30%	\$1.50	Y	G
Regular Hire	\$35.00	\$36.50	4.29%	\$1.50	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee	Year 23/24 Fee	Increase	Increase	GST	Pricing Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		
Community Peak Time (Rate per hour per room)						
Casual Hire	\$31.00	\$32.50	4.84%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$26.00	\$27.00	3.85%	\$1.00	Y	G
Community Non Peak Time (Rate per hour per room)						
Casual Hire	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Regular Hire	\$17.00	\$17.60	3.53%	\$0.60	Υ	G

Tennis Courts Fees

Tennis Courts

Tennis courts are open and free for public use outside of exclusive bookings with the exception of Narellan Facility which requires bookings at all times as this is a locked facility - Fees applicable.

For all facilities bookings are required if floodlighting is requested - fees and charges apply for both court hire and floodlighting. Floodlights available to be booked from 5pm.

Tennis Event / Tournament (per hour / per court)	\$0.00	\$53.00	-	\$53.00	Υ	G
Casual (per hour / per court)	\$17.00	\$17.60	3.53%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Regular (per hour / per court)	\$14.00	\$14.60	4.29%	\$0.60	Υ	G
School students and school groups (weekdays until 5pm - per hour / per court)	\$9.00	\$9.30	3.33%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Casual Coaches (per hour / per court)	\$19.60	\$20.50	4.59%	\$0.90	Υ	G
Regular Coaches (per hour / per court)	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Floodlights (per hour / per court) – additional to court hire	\$5.60	\$5.80	3.57%	\$0.20	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	931	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Sports Grounds & Parks

- 1 These fees do not apply to grounds subject to lease and licence.
- 2 Bookings made after July 1, will be charged in accordance with the new financial year fees and charges.
- 3 Community rate- Individuals and Not for profit (NFP) entities conducting private functions and/or non-commercial activities. NFP organisations must provide a certificate of incorporation or ruling from the Australian Tax Office advising of their not for profit status.
- 4 Commercial rate- applicable to all hirers that do not meet the criteria for Community Rate.

5 - Schools

Schools within LGA – no fee applies for bookings within school hours. Please note: the casual booking fee for sports grounds will apply for any bookings outside school hours. No bookings through school holidays.

Out of LGA schools – the casual booking fee for sports grounds will be applied (community rate).

6 - Bonds

Applicable to all major events and special events. Where bond is retained, Council will hold a minimum of \$50 (plus GST) plus any applicable costs (includes damage to venue or breach of terms and conditions of hire).

After hours call out fee (If applicable)

After hours call out fee (for non urgent request)	\$98.00	\$102.00	4.08%	\$4.00	V	G
After flours can out fee (for flort digent request)	φ90.00	\$102.00	4.00%	φ 4 .00	I	G

Macarthur Park

Macarthur Park – Heritage Rose Garden and Terrace Rose Garden, Modern Rose Garden, Wisteria Walk, Azalea Walk, War Memorial and Fern Walk – Weddings / Special Events (Administration Booking Fee applicable to each individual section booked)

Military Services in War Memorial - (Applicable to any booking from a formalised group/organisation hosting military events. Military services/ceremonies/event)	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Resident	\$88.50	\$91.50	3.39%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Non Resident	\$181.00	\$187.00	3.31%	\$6.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Casual Bookings						
Sportsgrounds (Hire per day)						
Commercial	\$196.00	\$203.00	3.57%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Community	\$114.00	\$118.00	3.51%	\$4.00	Y	G
Sportsgrounds (Hire per hour)						
School – Inside LGA (outside school hours)	\$0.00	\$27.00	-	\$27.00	Υ	G
School – Inside LGA (within school hours)	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
School – Outside LGA	\$0.00	\$27.00	-	\$27.00	Υ	G
Commercial	\$50.50	\$52.50	3.96%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Community	\$26.00	\$27.00	3.85%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Netball and Basketball (Hire per hour per court)						
Commercial	\$7.30	\$15.00	105.48%	\$7.70	Υ	G
Community	\$4.80	\$10.00	108.33%	\$5.20	Y	G
Synthetic Field (Hire per day)						
Commercial	\$0.00	\$600.00	-	\$600.00	Υ	G
Community	\$0.00	\$300.00	-	\$300.00	Υ	G
School – Inside LGA	\$0.00	\$120.00	-	\$120.00	Υ	G
School – Outside LGA	\$0.00	\$200.00	-	\$200.00	Y	G
Synthetic Field (Hire per hour)						
Commercial	\$0.00	\$150.00	-	\$150.00	Υ	G
Community	\$0.00	\$75.00	-	\$75.00	Υ	G
School – Inside LGA	\$0.00	\$30.00	-	\$30.00	Υ	G
School – Outside LGA	\$0.00	\$50.00	-	\$50.00	Y	F

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Additional Facilities (Applies to Grounds & Courts)						
Floodlighting (per hour/per basketball court)	\$0.00	\$5.60	-	\$5.60	Υ	G
Floodlighting (per hour/per netball court)	\$0.00	\$8.00	-	\$8.00	Υ	G
Floodlighting (per hour/field)	\$36.50	\$38.00	4.11%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Electricity (per day)	\$35.00	\$36.50	4.29%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Canteen (per day)	\$39.50	\$41.00	3.80%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Amenities Cleaning Fee (per booking)	\$63.00	\$65.50	3.97%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Narellan Sports Hub						
Athletics Track & Field (Hire per day) - Commercial	\$0.00	\$1,250.00	-	\$1,250.00	Υ	G
Athletics Track & Field (Hire per day) - Community	\$0.00	\$750.00	-	\$750.00	Υ	G
Athletics Track & Field (Hire per day) - School - Inside LGA	\$0.00	\$720.00	-	\$720.00	Υ	G
Athletics Track & Field (Hire per day) - School - Outside LGA	\$0.00	\$900.00	-	\$900.00	Υ	G
Athletics Track & Field (Hire per hour) - Commercial	\$0.00	\$250.00	-	\$250.00	Υ	G
Athletics Track & Field (Hire per hour) - Community	\$0.00	\$150.00	-	\$150.00	Υ	G
Athletics Track & Field (Hire per hour) - School - Inside LGA	\$0.00	\$120.00	-	\$120.00	Υ	G
Athletics Track & Field (Hire per hour) - School - Outside LGA	\$0.00	\$150.00	-	\$150.00	Υ	G
Criterium (Hire per hour) - Commercial	\$0.00	\$52.50	-	\$52.50	Υ	G
Criterium (Hire per hour) – Community	\$0.00	\$27.00	-	\$27.00	Υ	G
Annual Hirers Cuthill Reserve						
Cadets (additional Day / casual Hire)	\$0.00	\$25.00	-	\$25.00	Υ	G
Archery (1 weekend day and 2 per week per year)	\$1,135.00	\$1,175.00	3.52%	\$40.00	Υ	G
Cadets (one day per week per year)	\$366.00	\$379.00	3.55%	\$13.00	Υ	G
Rossmore Park						
Pony Club / Equestrian Events (1 day per week per year)	\$736.00	\$761.00	3.40%	\$25.00	Υ	G

	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			007	Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Y G Y G
Markets (incl. power)						
Commercial	\$2,165.00	\$2,240.00	3.46%	\$75.00	Υ	G
Community	\$191.00	\$198.00	3.66%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Narellan Sports Hub						
Criterium Racing (1 day per week per year)	\$1,135.00	\$1,175.00	3.52%	\$40.00	Υ	G

Major Events – Onslow Park Only

Rates are per day (plus cost of utilities)

GST applies to any portion of the bond retained.

Note: Please note for the hire of Onslow Oval – Special Events and events of economic benefit, please refer to page 7 of the fees and charges schedule.

Onslow Oval (full site) – Commercial Rate	\$2,575.00	\$2,660.00	3.30%	\$85.00	Υ	G
Onslow Oval (full site) – Community Rate	\$1,340.00	\$1,385.00	3.36%	\$45.00	Υ	G
Camden Show – Utilities Cost Only				At Cost	Υ	G
Security Deposits – Refundable	\$1,960.00	\$2,025.00	3.32%	\$65.00	Y	G
GST applies to any portion of the bond retained						

Note: Please note for the hire of Onslow Oval – Special Events and events of economic benefit, please refer to page 7 of the fees and charges schedule.

Special Events – all other avenues

Rates are per day (plus other applicable costs – cleaning, bins, utilities)

Car Park Hire	Full site/	facility fees	apply to hi	re a car park	Y	G
Commercial Rates	\$582.00	\$602.00	3.44%	\$20.00	Υ	G
Community Rates	\$294.00	\$304.00	3.40%	\$10.00	Υ	G
Bond Refundable	\$1,085.00	\$1,125.00	3.69%	\$40.00	Υ	G

Seasonal Bookings

Name

DEFINITIONS / Notes: (refers to all sports grounds unless otherwise stated)

- 1 Charges are based on one (1) Day per Weekend and two (2) Training Nights per Week additional training nights will be charged accordingly.
- 2 Netball season is based on per court per season
- 3 Athletics season is based on a maximum of 25 hours over Monday Friday per week. additional training nights will be charged accordingly.
- 4 Criterium will be charged at an hourly rate per week per season.
- 5 Use of Canteen, Storage and Floodlighting will be an additional charge to booking fee.
- 6 Charges are based on per field per season.
- 7 Seasons 1 March 31 August or 1 Sept 28 February.
- 8 Pre season training will be charged at the Casual Bookings sports ground rate (per hour).
- 9 Garbage bins 3 bins allocated per venue. Additional bins will be the hirers responsibility to arrange charges for additional bins at commercial rate.

Criterium (Hire per hour) – Community	\$0.00	\$13.00	-	\$13.00	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Floodlighting (per bank per season)	\$0.00	\$70.00	-	\$70.00	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Netball and Basketball (per court) - Fees	\$0.00	\$7.00	-	\$7.00	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Synthetic Field (per field, per hour) – Junior Fees	\$0.00	\$425.00	-	\$425.00	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Synthetic Field (per field, per hour) – Senior Fees	\$0.00	\$849.00	-	\$849.00	Υ	G
Cricket (per wicket) – Senior Teams Fees	\$885.00	\$915.00	3.39%	\$30.00	Υ	G
Cricket (per wicket) – Junior Teams Fees	\$443.00	\$458.00	3.39%	\$15.00	Υ	G
AFL (per field) – Senior Fees	\$885.00	\$915.00	3.39%	\$30.00	Υ	G
AFL (per field) – Junior Fees	\$443.00	\$458.00	3.39%	\$15.00	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Athletics Track & Field- Community	\$1,010.00	\$2,110.00	108.91%	\$1,100.00	Υ	G
Baseball (per diamond) – Senior Fees	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	Υ	G

continued on next page ... Page 73 of 108

ne	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GSI	Code
Seasonal Bookings [continued]						
Baseball (per diamond) – Junior Fees	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Netball and Basketball (per court) - Fees	\$119.00	\$7.00	-94.12%	-\$112.00	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Floodlighting (per bank of courts per season)	\$129.00	\$70.00	-45.74%	-\$59.00	Υ	G
Soccer (per field) – Senior Fees	\$566.00	\$585.00	3.36%	\$19.00	Υ	G
Soccer (per field) – Junior Fees	\$283.00	\$293.00	3.53%	\$10.00	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Softball (per diamond) - Senior Fees	\$314.00	\$78.50	-75.00%	-\$235.50	Υ	G
Introductory Rate- Softball (per diamond) - Junior Fees	\$160.00	\$40.00	-75.00%	-\$120.00	Υ	G
Rugby League (per field) – Senior Fees	\$566.00	\$585.00	3.36%	\$19.00	Υ	G
Rugby League (per field) – Junior Fees	\$283.00	\$293.00	3.53%	\$10.00	Υ	G
Rugby Union (per field) – Senior Fees	\$566.00	\$585.00	3.36%	\$19.00	Υ	G
Rugby Union (per field) – Junior Fees	\$283.00	\$293.00	3.53%	\$10.00	Y	G
Additional Training per field Per Nights (as part of a seasonal package)						
Floodlighting	\$242.00	\$250.00	3.31%	\$8.00	Υ	G
No Floodlighting	\$99.00	\$103.00	4.04%	\$4.00	Y	G
One Day/Night Per Week per field (per season)						
Ground hire and Floodlighting – Community	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	Υ	G
Ground hire and Floodlighting – Commercial	\$628.00	\$649.00	3.34%	\$21.00	Υ	G
Ground hire and No Floodlighting – Community	\$155.00	\$161.00	3.87%	\$6.00	Υ	G
Ground hire and No Floodlighting – Commercial	\$304.00	\$315.00	3.62%	\$11.00	Υ	G
Additional Facilities – seasonal ground hirers						
Canteen (non exclusive)	\$191.00	\$198.00	3.66%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Amenities Cleaning Fee (per season – non exclusive use)	\$64.00	\$66.50	3.91%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Seasonal Floodlighting Package (up to 2 nights per week per field)	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	Υ	G
Storage Room (non exclusive)	\$114.00	\$118.00	3.51%	\$4.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Additional Facilities – seasonal ground hirers [continued]						
Key Bond Deposit (per key per swipe tag)	\$100.00	\$100.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Deposit for key and light controller will be retained if not returned within 30 days of last day of hire						
Extra Services Can also apply to school use and casual hire of sports ground if applicable						
Clean-up of parks (per field) (per extra clean)	\$371.00	\$384.00	3.50%	\$13.00	Υ	G
Clean-up of canteen or storeroom (per clean)	\$191.00	\$198.00	3.66%	\$7.00	Υ	G

Camden Memorial Swimming Pool

Note: Companions of holders of a companion card will receive free admission to Council's Swimming Pool facilities & events when assisting a person with a disability.

Admission Fees

Child	\$4.00	\$4.20	5.00%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Adult	\$4.80	\$5.00	4.17%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Concession	\$4.00	\$4.20	5.00%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Family Swim (2 adults and up to 3 children)	\$13.40	\$14.00	4.48%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Adult 20 Visit Pass (paid upfront)	\$71.00	\$73.50	3.52%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Child/Concession 20 Visit Pass (paid upfront)	\$59.00	\$61.00	3.39%	\$2.00	Y	G
Child/Concession Season Ticket (paid upfront)	\$139.00	\$144.00	3.60%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Adult Season Ticket (paid upfront)	\$176.00	\$182.00	3.41%	\$6.00	Υ	G
Family Season Ticket (2 adults and up to 3 children)	\$412.00	\$426.00	3.40%	\$14.00	Υ	G
Non swim entry (per visit)	\$2.10	\$2.20	4.76%	\$0.10	Υ	G
Event Charge (per person per event)	\$5.20	\$5.40	3.85%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Learn to Swim per lesson	\$16.40	\$17.00	3.66%	\$0.60	N	G
School Aquatic Program	\$7.60	\$7.90	3.95%	\$0.30	N	G
DET School Aquatic – Pool Entry	\$3.70	\$3.90	5.41%	\$0.20	N	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			COT	Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Code
	(mon corr)	(mon cor)	, ,	<u> </u>		
Swim Squad						
Pre Squad (direct debit – per fortnight, per child)	\$41.50	\$43.00	3.61%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Novice (direct debit – per fortnight, per child)	\$44.50	\$46.00	3.37%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Development (direct debit – per fortnight, per child)	\$48.00	\$50.00	4.17%	\$2.00	Υ	G
State & National (direct debit – per fortnight, per child)	\$52.00	\$54.00	3.85%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Aqua Aerobics – Casual per session	\$12.20	\$12.60	3.28%	\$0.40	Υ	G
Aqua Pass (10 visits)	\$96.50	\$100.00	3.63%	\$3.50	Υ	G
Lane Hire – per hour	\$47.50	\$49.50	4.21%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Lane Hire – per day	\$263.00	\$272.00	3.42%	\$9.00	Υ	G
Lane Hire - Non Camden School Carnival - per lane, per hour	\$32.00	\$33.50	4.69%	\$1.50	Υ	G
After Hours Hire Fee whole Complex – per hour	\$201.00	\$208.00	3.48%	\$7.00	Υ	G
After Hours Hire Fee Bond – Refundable	\$587.00	\$607.00	3.41%	\$20.00	N	G
Picnic Area Booking – per hour	\$26.50	\$27.50	3.77%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Multipurpose Room Booking – per hour	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Group Fitness Classes – Adult (per class)	\$19.40	\$20.50	5.67%	\$1.10	Υ	G
Group Fitness Classes – Student (per class)	\$15.40	\$16.00	3.90%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Group Fitness Classes – Concession (per class)	\$11.20	\$11.60	3.57%	\$0.40	Υ	G
Personal Training						
Casual Session/30 mins per person	\$45.00	\$46.50	3.33%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Casual Session/60 mins per person	\$79.50	\$82.50	3.77%	\$3.00	Y	G
Challenge Fitness Camp						
Challenge Fitness Camp Member	\$247.00	\$256.00	3.64%	\$9.00	Υ	G
Challenge Fitness Camp Non Member	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	Y	G

Mount Annan Leisure Centre

Note: Promotional discounts may be offered on some fees and charges

Note: Companions of holders of a companion card will receive free admission to Council's Swimming Pool facilities & events when assisting a person with a disability.

Aquarobics

Adult Entry (per visit)	\$13.20	\$13.80	4.55%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Pryme Movers (per visit)	\$9.00	\$9.30	3.33%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Aquatics (Casual)						
Aqua Pass (10 Visits)	\$104.00	\$108.00	3.85%	\$4.00	Υ	G
Adult Rec Swim (per visit)	\$6.60	\$6.90	4.55%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Child Rec Swim (per visit)	\$5.20	\$5.40	3.85%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Concession Rec Swim (per visit)	\$5.20	\$5.40	3.85%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Family Swim (2 Adults + 3 Child. or 1 Adult + 4 Child.) per visit	\$20.00	\$21.00	5.00%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Non swim entry (per visit)	\$2.80	\$2.90	3.57%	\$0.10	Υ	G
Sauna, Spa & Steamroom (per visit)	\$2.70	\$2.80	3.70%	\$0.10	Υ	G
Aquatics Membership (D/D per fortnight)	\$23.50	\$24.50	4.26%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Aquatics Membership Child/Concession (D/D per fortnight)	\$18.80	\$19.60	4.26%	\$0.80	Υ	G
Swim Adult pass (20 visit card)	\$109.00	\$113.00	3.67%	\$4.00	Υ	G
Swim Student pass (20 visit card)	\$86.50	\$89.50	3.47%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Swim Pensioner pass (20 visit card)	\$86.50	\$89.50	3.47%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Non Staffed Catered Birthday Party – With Play Equipment (per person)	\$26.00	\$27.00	3.85%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Event Charge (per person, per event)	\$7.50	\$7.80	4.00%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Swim Squad						
Pre Squad (direct debit, per fortnight)	\$41.50	\$43.00	3.61%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Novice (direct debit, per fortnight)	\$44.50	\$46.00	3.37%	\$1.50	Υ	G

	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			007	Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Code
Swim Squad [continued]						
	A 10 00	•			.,	
Development (direct debit, per fortnight)	\$48.00	\$50.00	4.17%	\$2.00	Y	G
State & National (direct debit, per fortnight)	\$52.00	\$54.00	3.85%	\$2.00	Y	G
Squads						
Casual Entry – per visit	\$8.70	\$9.00	3.45%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Teen Swim Fit	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Adult Swim Fit	\$12.60	\$13.20	4.76%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Performance Coaching Analysis	\$74.00	\$76.50	3.38%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Schools – Aquatic						
School Aquatic Program (45 minute session 1:10)	\$7.60	\$7.90	3.95%	\$0.30	N	G
School run lessons – entry p/head (DET)	\$5.00	\$5.20	4.00%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Lane Hire (per hour) non local school	\$37.50	\$39.00	4.00%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Lane Hire (per day) non local school	\$254.00	\$263.00	3.54%	\$9.00	Υ	G
YMCA Swimming Lessons						
Learn to Swim per lesson	\$17.00	\$17.60	3.53%	\$0.60	N	G
Holiday Program per person per 5 lesson block	\$85.00	\$88.00	3.53%	\$3.00	N	G
Private Lesson (1st Child) – per visit	\$49.50	\$51.50	4.04%	\$2.00	N	G
Private Lesson (2 Child) – per visit	\$73.50	\$76.00	3.40%	\$2.50	N	G
Health and Fitness (Casual)						
Adult (per visit)	\$19.40	\$20.50	5.67%	\$1.10	Υ	G
Students (per visit)	\$15.40	\$16.00	3.90%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Aged Pensioner (per visit)	\$11.20	\$11.60	3.57%	\$0.40	Υ	G
Disability Support Pension (per visit)	\$11.20	\$11.60	3.57%	\$0.40	Υ	G
Challenge Fitness Camp – Member	\$247.00	\$256.00	3.64%	\$9.00	Υ	G

continued on next page ... Page 78 of 108

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GSI	Code
Health and Eithers (Coough) is at an						
Health and Fitness (Casual) [continued]						
Challenge Fitness Camp – Non-Member	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	Υ	G
Group Fitness Classes – Adult (Per Class)	\$19.40	\$20.50	5.67%	\$1.10	Υ	G
Group Fitness Classes – Student (Per Class)	\$15.40	\$16.00	3.90%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Group Fitness Classes – Concession (Per Class)	\$11.20	\$11.60	3.57%	\$0.40	Υ	G
School PE – Health & Fitness per head	\$10.60	\$11.00	3.77%	\$0.40	Υ	G
School PE – Instructor hire per hour on top of entry fees (if less than 15 students)	\$57.00	\$59.00	3.51%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Health and Fitness (Membership)						
Adult – 12 month up front	\$932.00	\$963.00	3.33%	\$31.00	Υ	G
Child/Concession – 12 month up front	\$786.00	\$812.00	3.31%	\$26.00	Υ	G
Adult – 3 month up front	\$306.00	\$317.00	3.59%	\$11.00	Υ	G
Child/Concession – 3 month up front	\$265.00	\$274.00	3.40%	\$9.00	Υ	G
Joining fee	\$55.00	\$57.00	3.64%	\$2.00	Υ	G
D/D peak fortnightly	\$39.00	\$40.50	3.85%	\$1.50	Υ	G
D/D Concession fortnightly	\$32.50	\$34.00	4.62%	\$1.50	Υ	G
D/D Pryme Fortnightly	\$32.50	\$34.00	4.62%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Corporate Camden Council – 12 month up-front	\$683.00	\$706.00	3.37%	\$23.00	Υ	C
Corporate Private business (Min 10 members) – 12 month up-front	\$843.00	\$871.00	3.32%	\$28.00	Υ	G
Family Membership (Inc H&F Teen, Junior & LTS) fortnightly	\$96.50	\$100.00	3.63%	\$3.50	Υ	G
Family Membership additional child per fortnight	\$25.00	\$26.00	4.00%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Fortnightly Direct Debit – Teen Gym	\$22.00	\$23.00	4.55%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Junior Gym	\$103.00	\$107.00	3.88%	\$4.00	Υ	G
Professional service provider fee – per visit	\$26.50	\$27.50	3.77%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Professional service client casual fee fitness area – per visit	\$12.80	\$13.40	4.69%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Personal Training						
Personal training 30 minutes (Direct Debit)	\$45.00	\$46.50	3.33%	\$1.50	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Personal Training [continued]						
Personal training 60 minutes (Direct Debit)	\$79.50	\$82.50	3.77%	\$3.00	Y	G
Evolt Scan – Member	\$41.50	\$43.00	3.61%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Evolt Scan – Non-member	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	Y	G
Personal Training Packs						
PT Starter Pack (includes program and 3 x 30 minute sessions) – new clients only	\$183.00	\$190.00	3.83%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Personal Training 10 x 30 minutes Upfront	\$412.00	\$426.00	3.40%	\$14.00	Υ	G
Personal Training 10 x 60 minutes Upfront	\$752.00	\$777.00	3.32%	\$25.00	Υ	G
Personal Training 5 x 30 minutes Upfront	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Personal Training 5 x 60 minutes Upfront	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Non-member Personal Training						
Non member – Personal training 30 minutes – Upfront	\$64.50	\$67.00	3.88%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Non member – Personal training 60 minutes – Upfront	\$98.00	\$102.00	4.08%	\$4.00	Υ	G
Child Care (fee per visit)						
Creche Casual – per visit	\$5.70	\$5.90	3.51%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Creche Member Multi-visit pass – 20 visits	\$53.00	\$55.00	3.77%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Stadium / Venue Hire						
Court Hire - Per Court - Per Hour - Permanent Hirers/Commercial Rate - Peak	\$72.50	\$75.00	3.45%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Court Hire – Per Court – Per Hour – Casual Hirers/Commercial Rate – Peak	\$77.50	\$80.50	3.87%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Court Hire – Per Court – Per Hour – Not For Profit / Community – Peak	\$68.00	\$70.50	3.68%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Court Hire – Casual Use – Per Person (subject to court availability)	\$5.80	\$6.00	3.45%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Court Hire - Casual Use - Per Person (subject to court availability) - 20 visit pass	\$98.00	\$102.00	4.08%	\$4.00	Υ	G
Badminton – Per Court – Per hour – Permanent Hirers/Commercial Rate Peak	\$31.00	\$32.50	4.84%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Badminton – Per Court – Per hour – Casual Hirers/Commercial Rate Peak	\$27.50	\$28.50	3.64%	\$1.00	Y	G

continued on next page ... Page 80 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Stadium / Venue Hire [continued]						
Venue Hire – Exclusive Use – Cleaning Fee	\$206.00	\$213.00	3.40%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Court Hire - Per Court - Per Hour - Permanent Hirers/Commercial Rate Off-Peak - 5.30am-3pm	\$62.00	\$64.50	4.03%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Court Hire - Per Court - Per Hour - Casual Hirers/Commercial Rate Off-Peak	\$67.00	\$69.50	3.73%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Court Hire - Per Court - Per Hour - Not For Profit / Community Off-Peak	\$58.00	\$60.00	3.45%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Badminton – Per Court – Per Hour – Permanent Hirers/Commercial Rate Off-Peak	\$24.00	\$25.00	4.17%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Badminton – Per Court – Per Hour – Casual Hirers/Commercial Rate Off-Peak	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Court Hire – Per Half Court – Per Hour	\$39.00	\$40.50	3.85%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Stadium Hire – Per Hour – After hours Rate	\$197.00	\$204.00	3.55%	\$7.00	Υ	G
Party room hire – Per Hour	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Multipurpose room hire – Per Hour	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Meeting room hire – Per Hour	\$32.00	\$33.50	4.69%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Stadium room hire – Per Hour	\$21.50	\$22.50	4.65%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Ball hire – Per Ball	\$2.10	\$2.20	4.76%	\$0.10	Y	G
Sports						
Sports Competitions – Team Fees Adults – per game	\$72.50	\$75.00	3.45%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Sports Competitions – Team Fees Juniors – per game	\$58.00	\$60.00	3.45%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Sports Competitions – Player Registration Fees – Adults	\$32.00	\$33.50	4.69%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Sports Competitions – Player Registration Fees – Juniors	\$23.00	\$24.00	4.35%	\$1.00	Υ	G
School Sport – Per Student (with instructor provided)	\$7.50	\$7.80	4.00%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Learn to play – per person per session	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Little dribblers – per person per session	\$10.40	\$10.80	3.85%	\$0.40	Υ	G
Sport Competitions – Team Fees Adults – day competition	\$104.00	\$108.00	3.85%	\$4.00	Υ	G
Sport Competitions – Team Fees Juniors – day competition	\$83.50	\$86.50	3.59%	\$3.00	Y	G
Holiday program						
Action break holiday program (full day)	\$49.50	\$51.50	4.04%	\$2.00	Y	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Holiday program [continued]						
Action break holiday program – specialist (full day)	\$58.00	\$60.00	3.45%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Action break holiday program (half day)	\$27.00	\$28.00	3.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Action break holiday program – specialist (half day)	\$32.00	\$33.50	4.69%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Vacation care (full day)	\$77.50	\$80.50	3.87%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Vacation care – specialist (full day)	\$93.00	\$96.50	3.76%	\$3.50	Υ	G
Vacation care (half day)	\$49.50	\$51.50	4.04%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Vacation care – specialist (half day)	\$58.00	\$60.00	3.45%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Programs for NDIS participants	4	4		40.70	.,	
Swimability (per person per 60 minutes)	\$93.00	\$96.50	3.76%	\$3.50	Y	G
Swimability Group (per person per 60 minutes)	\$46.50	\$48.50	4.30%	\$2.00	Y	G
Administration Charges						
Direct debit dishonour fee	\$5.20	\$5.40	3.85%	\$0.20	Υ	G
Administration fee	\$10.40	\$10.80	3.85%	\$0.40	Υ	G
Cemetery Fees						
Re-identification survey and re-opening of grave – 2nd Burial	\$577.00	\$597.00	3.47%	\$20.00	Υ	G
Permission for Monument Work (Burial Sites)	\$227.00	\$235.00	3.52%	\$8.00	N	G
Right of Burial Transfer	\$1,135.00	\$1,175.00	3.52%	\$40.00	N	G
Right of Burial Transfer For Immediate Family Members	\$75.50	\$78.00	3.31%	\$2.50	N	G
Search of cemetery records (brief search up to 30 minutes per search – includes phone/copy/postage)	\$61.00	\$63.50	4.10%	\$2.50	N	G
Search of cemetery records (extensive search per individual search – includes phone/copy/postage)	\$232.00	\$240.00	3.45%	\$8.00	N	G
Administration Fee (applies to all new reservations/ interments/burials/placement of ashes) , plaque approval/return of burial plot back to Council)	\$109.00	\$113.00	3.67%	\$4.00	Y	G
One off maintenance fee (applies to all internments/burials/placements of ashes)	\$170.00	\$176.00	3.53%	\$6.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Burial Licence – Single internment – Standard						
Non Resident – Camden LGA	\$5,455.00	\$5,640.00	3.39%	\$185.00	Υ	G
Resident – Camden LGA	\$3,345.00	\$3,460.00	3.44%	\$115.00	Y	G
Burial Licence - Single internment – Non-Standard						
Non-Resident - Camden LGA	\$0.00	\$7,273.00	-	\$7,273.00	Υ	G
Resident - Camden LGA	\$0.00	\$4,460.00	-	\$4,460.00	Υ	G
Burial licence – Children/Babies						
Non Resident – Camden LGA	\$1,235.00	\$1,280.00	3.64%	\$45.00	Υ	G
Resident – Camden LGA	\$577.00	\$597.00	3.47%	\$20.00	Y	G
Placement of ashes – Columbarium Wall/Sandstone Wall						
Non Resident – Camden LGA	\$1,650.00	\$1,705.00	3.33%	\$55.00	Υ	G
Resident – Camden LGA	\$1,290.00	\$1,335.00	3.49%	\$45.00	Υ	G
Placement of ashes – Existing columbarium wall or burial allotment						
Non Resident – Camden LGA	\$700.00	\$724.00	3.43%	\$24.00	Υ	G
Resident – Camden LGA	\$515.00	\$532.00	3.30%	\$17.00	Y	G
Ash under memorial tree/garden						
Non Resident – Camden LGA	\$1,290.00	\$1,335.00	3.49%	\$45.00	Υ	G
Resident – Camden LGA	\$896.00	\$926.00	3.35%	\$30.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	331	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Community Outcomes

Julia Reserve Facility

Auditorium

Community (NFP/community group) – peak (Saturday and Sunday) – casual (one off booking or hirers who do not meet the definition of regular hire)

Community – peak – casual	\$91.00	\$91.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community – non-peak – casual	\$68.00	\$68.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Commercial - Peak - Casual	\$113.00	\$116.73	3.30%	\$3.73	Υ	G
Commercial - Non Peak - Casual	\$85.00	\$87.80	3.29%	\$2.80	Υ	G

Block Packages (Auditorium)

Community Charges

Block 1: 8am-12noon	\$205.00	\$205.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Block 2: 12.45pm-4.45pm	\$205.00	\$205.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Block 3: 5.30pm-10.30pm	\$205.00	\$205.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G

Commercial Charges

Block 1: 8am-12noon	\$250.00	\$259.00	3.60%	\$9.00	Υ	G
Block 2: 12.45pm-4.45pm	\$250.00	\$259.00	3.60%	\$9.00	Υ	G
Block 3: 5.30pm-10.30pm	\$250.00	\$259.00	3.60%	\$9.00	Υ	G

Activity Room 1

Community – peak – casual	\$41.00	\$41.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community – non-peak – casual	\$30.00	\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Commercial - Peak - Casual	\$51.00	\$52.68	3.29%	\$1.68	Υ	G
Commercial - Non Peak - Casual	\$37.50	\$39.00	4.00%	\$1.50	Υ	G

Name	Yez 22/2 Fe (incl. GS	Fee Fee	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Activity Room 2						
Community – peak – casual	\$41.0	\$41.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community – non-peak – casual	\$30.0	\$30.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Commercial - Peak - Casual	\$51.0	\$53.00	3.92%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Commercial - Non Peak - Casual	\$37.5	\$39.00	4.00%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Additional Charges for Use of Kitchen & AV Facility						
Bond				Min \$500.00	N	G
			Min. Fee incl.	GST: \$500.00		
Audio Visual package (Auditorium) - Hourly-Min 3 hrs	\$100.0	\$100.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Use of kitchen, after 6pm on a weekday - Hourly Rate, minimum 3 hours	\$75.0	\$77.50	3.33%	\$2.50	Υ	G

\$75.00

\$155.00

\$77.50

\$161.00

Library Fees & Charges

Kitchen Fire Alarm Activation

Use of kitchen, weekends - Hourly, Min 3 hours

Imposed if kitchen is not left clean and as found

Kitchen Cleaning - imposed if kitchen is not left clean and as found

Note: Companions of holders of a companion card will receive free admission to Council's Library facilities & events when assisting a person with a disability.

Library Fines

First & Second Notice	\$3.70	\$3.90	5.41%	\$0.20	N	Α
Third Notice	\$5.30	\$5.50	3.77%	\$0.20	N	Α
Lost or damaged item processing fee	\$7.40	\$7.70	4.05%	\$0.30	N	Α
Replacement cost for lost or damaged item				At Cost	N	Α
Replacement of lost membership card	\$4.80	\$5.00	4.17%	\$0.20	N	Α

Υ

Υ

Υ

\$2.50

\$6.00

At Cost + GST

3.33%

3.87%

G

G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Reservations						
Inter library loan – processing fee Inter library loan – Charges levied upon Camden Library Services	\$2.20	\$2.30	4.55% Full C	\$0.10 Cost Recovery	Y Y	A A
Library Photocopier and PC Printing						
Black and white A4 (per print) Black and white A3 (per print) Colour A4 (per print) Colour A3 (per print) Local Studies Research for Commercial organisation per hour Library carry bags USB Thumb Drives Local Studies Photographic images copy fee 300 DPI JPEG file 800 DPI JPEG file	\$0.20 \$0.40 \$0.50 \$1.00 \$58.00 \$4.30 \$13.00 \$27.00 \$48.00 \$28.00	\$0.20 \$0.40 \$0.50 \$1.00 \$60.00 \$4.50 \$13.60 \$27.00 \$48.00 \$29.00	0.00% 0.00% 0.00% 0.00% 3.45% 4.65% 4.62% 0.00% 0.00% 3.57%	\$0.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$2.00 \$0.20 \$0.60 \$0.00 \$1.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	A A A A G G G
Copying fee 300 DPI JPEG File Copying fee 800 DPI JPEG File Postage and packaging within Australia	\$28.00 \$48.00 \$9.00	\$50.00 \$50.30	3.57% 4.17% 3.33%	\$2.00 \$0.30	Y Y Y	C A
3D Club Printing Setup Fee 3D Printing per hour/part thereof Visiting Writers Event Book Sale Commission Library – Adult Programs	\$5.30 \$5.30	\$10.00 \$5.50	88.68% 3.77%	\$4.70 \$0.20 At 10% At Cost	Y Y Y	A A G G
Library – Youth Programs Library – Children's Program				At Cost At Cost	Y Y	G G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	931	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Narellan Library Meeting Rooms and Community Space

Design and Create Space

Design & Create Space available for approved Library Learning programs at no fee as library provides tutors/supervision.

Community per day (includes use of equipment)	\$78.50	\$81.50	3.82%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Commercial per day (includes use of equipment)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	Y	G
Community per hour (includes use of equipment)	\$14.00	\$14.60	4.29%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Commercial per hour (includes use of equipment)	\$28.00	\$29.00	3.57%	\$1.00	Y	G
Technical/Facilitator Assistance per hour	\$69.00	\$71.50	3.62%	\$2.50	Y	G
Bond required for use of equipment	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	N	G

The Space (main area) – inline with library operating hours

Main Space available for approved Library Learning programs at no fee as library provides tutors/supervision.

Community – Hourly rate (laptops available for use)	\$22.00	\$23.00	4.55%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Commercial – Hourly Rate (laptops available for use)	\$42.50	\$44.00	3.53%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Technical/Facilitator Assistance per hour	\$69.00	\$71.50	3.62%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Bond required for use of equipment	\$211.00	\$218.00	3.32%	\$7.00	N	G

Record & Mix Space

Record & Mix Space available for approved Library Learning programs at no fee as library provides tutors/supervision.

Digital Recording Studio – Free use of space by emerging artist as part of council's cultural development project up to 20 hours per year.

Community per day (includes use of equipment)	\$78.50	\$81.50	3.82%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Commercial per day (includes use of equipment)	\$160.00	\$166.00	3.75%	\$6.00	Υ	G
Community per hour (includes use of equipment)	\$13.40	\$14.00	4.48%	\$0.60	Υ	G
Commercial per hour (includes use of equipment)	\$28.00	\$29.00	3.57%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Technical/Facilitator Assistance per hour	\$69.00	\$71.50	3.62%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Bond required for use of equipment	\$211.00	\$218.00	3.32%	\$7.00	N	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	331	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Family Day Care Fees

Administration Levy – payable by parents (per hour per child)	\$1.40	\$1.45	3.57%	\$0.05	N	Α
Professional Partnership Fee (per week)	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	N	Α
Enrolment Fee – payable by parents (1st Child)	\$57.00	\$59.00	3.51%	\$2.00	N	Α
Fee Schedule Variation (payable by the Educator for additional variations to independent fee schedules after one free variation per Educator per annum)	\$31.00	\$32.50	4.84%	\$1.50	N	Α
Enrolment Fee – payable by parents – 2nd and additional child	\$16.00	\$16.60	3.75%	\$0.60	N	Α
Late Timesheet Fee (exceptional circumstances considered)	\$11.50	\$11.88	3.30%	\$0.38	N	Α
Educator Registration and Start Up Package	\$289.00	\$299.00	3.46%	\$10.00	N	Α
Annual Educator Registration Fee	\$36.00	\$37.50	4.17%	\$1.50	N	Α

Economic Development & Activation

Camden Civic Centre – Space Hire Fees

Note: A 10% discount will apply to weekend commercial space hire rates for businesses within the Camden LGA

Macarthur Auditorium

Function Space Hire \$600.00 \$600.00 0.00% \$0.00 Y G

Function Space Hire is applied to catered events, where catering is calculated as a minimum of \$35 per head for adult patron catering. Hire is for a maximum period of 5 hours. Fee relates to Auditorium or Gallery Weekend events.

Space Hire - Midweek Off Peak per hour

Commercial Rate \$150.00 \$150.00 0.00% \$0.00 Y G

Off Peak Charges apply to bookings that:

Fall between January and August

Events held prior to 10am

Where a mimimum of 4 hours Auditorium hire or 2hours hire Gallery applies

Conditions apply

Consideration will be given during peak times where vacancy exists within 7 days of an enquiry.

Community Rate \$120.00 \$120.00 0.00% \$0.00 Y G

Off peak charges apply to bookings that:

Fall between January to August Event bookings are held prior to 10am daily Where a minimum of 4hours hire of Auditorium or 2hours Gallery applies Conditions apply Consideration will be given during peak times where vacany exists within 7 days of an enquiry

Space Hire - Midweek day rate (6 hour day or 6 hour evening)

Commercial Rate	\$1,000.00	\$1,000.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Applies to mid week bookings between 9am Monday and Friday 12 noon.						
Community Rate	\$600.00	\$600.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Applies to mid week bookings Monday 9am - Friday 12 noon						

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Space Hire – Weekend Off Peak per hour						
Commercial Rate	\$180.00	\$180.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Hourly rate applies to longer bookings, overtime and late to leave.						
Community Rate	\$150.00	\$150.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Hourly rate applies to longer bookings, overtime and late to leave						
Space Hire – Weekend day rate (6 hour day or 6 hour evening)						
Commercial Rate	\$1,350.00	\$1,350.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$880.00	\$880.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Ferguson Gallery						
Function Space Hire	\$600.00	\$600.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Space Hire – Midweek Off Peak per hour						
Commercial Rate	\$120.00	\$120.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Hourly rate applies to longer bookings, late to leave or overtime						
Community Rate	\$100.00	\$100.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Hourly rate applies to longer bookings, late to leave, or overtime						
Space Hire – Midweek day rate (6 hour day or 6 hour evening)						
Commercial Rate	\$660.00	\$660.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$440.00	\$440.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Space Hire – Weekend Off Peak per hour						
Commercial Rate	\$120.00	\$120.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Hourly rate applies to longer bookings, overtime and late to leave						

continued on next page ... Page 90 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Space Hire – Weekend Off Peak per hour [continued]						
Community Rate	\$100.00	\$100.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Hourly rate applies to longer bookings, overtime and late to leave						
Space Hire – Weekend day rate (6 hour day or 6 hour evening)						
Commercial Rate	\$880.00	\$880.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$660.00	\$660.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Outdoor Garden						
Space Hire – Wedding Ceremony or overflow for Civic Centre hire	\$170.00	\$170.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Undercroft – Mitchell Room (Community Room) Space Hire – Midweek Hourly						
Commercial Rate	\$55.00	\$55.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$33.00	\$33.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Space Hire – Midweek day rate						
Commercial Rate	\$300.00	\$300.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$180.00	\$180.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Space Hire – Weekend hourly						
Commercial Rate	\$65.00	\$65.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$44.00	\$44.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Space Hire – Weekend day rate						
Commercial Rate	\$330.00	\$330.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$250.00	\$250.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			007	Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Code
Undercroft – Oxley Room (Training Room)						
Space Hire – Midweek Hourly						
Commercial Rate	\$35.00	\$35.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$25.00	\$25.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Space Hire – Midweek day rate						
Commercial Rate	\$220.00	\$220.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$150.00	\$150.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Space Hire – Weekend hourly						
Commercial Rate	\$38.00	\$38.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$35.00	\$35.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Space Hire – Weekend day rate						
Commercial Rate	\$220.00	\$220.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Rate	\$180.00	\$180.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Foyer Hire Fees – Civic Centre and Undercroft						
Space Hire – hourly (minimum four hours)	\$25.00	\$25.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Space Hire – Day Rate	\$110.00	\$110.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Package Discounts						
10% discount – space hire bookings of three or more consecutive days				10% discount	Υ	G
Camden Civic Centre – Services						
Contractor or Service Charge				Cost + 10%	Υ	G
Staffing Services per hour Weekday	\$46.50	\$48.50	4.30%	\$2.00	Y	G

continued on next page ... Page 92 of 108

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
	, ,	, , ,				
Camden Civic Centre – Services [continued]						
Staffing Services per hour Saturday	\$51.50	\$53.50	3.88%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Staffing Services per hour Sunday	\$62.00	\$64.50	4.03%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Staffing Services per hour Public Holiday	\$77.50	\$80.50	3.87%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Staffing Services – call out of hours	\$77.50	\$80.50	3.87%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Catering Delivery within 15km	\$26.00	\$35.00	34.62%	\$9.00	Υ	G
Ticket Sale Fee per ticket	\$4.00	\$4.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Community Concert Ticket Selling Fee	\$2.50	\$2.60	4.00%	\$0.10	Υ	G
Community Concert ticket selling fee applied to events with nominal ticket cost. Conditions apply						
Audio Visual Package Operator (up to 6 hours), lighting and sound	\$600.00	\$600.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Fee includes single operator for up to 6 hours Included - standard stage lighting and sound, side projectors. Lighting is established as a preset- lighting configuration changes are not included in this fee. Additional fees apply for additional staff and time. Does not include effect lighting, hazer, or video link. Audio visual equipment MUST be operated by the Centre staff.						
Audio Visual Package Complete – includes operator, sound, lighting effects, video link	\$1,000.00	\$1,300.00	30.00%	\$300.00	Υ	G
Complete AV package includes standard package with extras: Effect lighting, video link to foyer, gallery and change room facilities, hazer and follow spot. Operator for 6 hours. Additional fees are applied for headsets, additional operators and time. Lighting configuration changes are not included in this fee.						
Camden Civic Centre – Exhibitions and Shows						
Fair Admission per person	\$5.00	\$5.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Expo and Fair Stall Fees per day per site	\$200.00	\$200.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
				*		

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$		Code
Camden Civic Centre – Exhibitions and Shows [continued]						
Wedding and Bridal Expo per site	\$400.00	\$400.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Fee for approximate display size equivalent to 3sqm. Commercial exhibitors only.						
Art exhibition and commissions			At Market Ra	ate (incl GST)	Υ	G
Camden Civic Centre – Equipment Hire						
Art Screen Hire – Exhibition Only per screen	\$25.00	\$25.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Linen Hire – Large (Tablecloths) each	\$15.00	\$15.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Linen Hire – Small (Napkins / tea towels) each	\$2.50	\$2.50	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Camden Civic Centre – Cancellation, Damages and Bonds						
Bond – High Risk	\$2,000.00	\$2,000.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
Note:						
Bond High Risk applies to high-risk parties such as dance parties on the upper level. Bond - Medium Risk applies to milestone birthday parties and functions where alcohol is served Other bookings subject to the Bond - Low Risk						
Bonds may be retained to cover damages and cleaning fees where required						
Low risk bonds apply to all events unsupervised by Council staff.						
Bond – Medium Risk	\$1,000.00	\$1,000.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
Bond – Low Risk	\$500.00	\$500.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
Bond – Audio Visual	\$2,000.00	\$2,000.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
Bond – Key Provision	\$50.00	\$50.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	G
Cancellation – Non Refundable Deposit				At 30%	Y	G
				Last year fee At 30%		
Cancellation – Promoter Non Refundable Deposit	\$1,000.00	\$1,000.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Camden Civic Centre – Cancellation, Damages and Bonds [continued]						
Damages – damage to rooms, equipment etc.				Cost + 10%	Υ	G
Cleaning Fee				Cost + 10%	Υ	G
Change of date per date change	\$35.00	\$35.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Camden Civic Centre – Public Holiday Surcharges						
Space Hire Public Holiday surcharge – Upper Level				At 30%	Υ	G
Photography and Videography Fees						
Alan Baker Art Gallery – Photography / Videography commercial location hire per day	\$565.00	\$565.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Alan Baker Art Gallery – Photography / videography commercial location hire per hour	\$170.00	\$170.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Stall Space Hire Fees						
Community Event Stallholder/Vendor Site Fees/Commercial/Food or other for profit	\$0.00	\$50.00	-	\$50.00	Υ	G
Community Event Stallholder/Vendor Site Fees/Not-for-profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Cultural Activation Market Stall per event	\$50.00	\$50.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Souvenir Sales						
Souvenirs, cards and postcards, general merchandise				Market Rate	Υ	G
Art Class and Workshop Fees						
Childrens – Single Class	\$12.00	\$15.00	25.00%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Childrens – Term Class - 8weeks	\$120.00	\$120.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Adults – Single Class	\$20.00	\$25.00	25.00%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Adults – Term Class - 8wk - General Program non specialty	\$180.00	\$180.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
	Fee	Fee		Increase	651	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Art Class and Workshop Fees [continued]

Specialist workshops and classes			Market Rate -	cost plus 10%	Υ	G
	Market Ra			Last year fee Market Rate		
Life Drawing Class (18+ only) - Tutored	\$40.00	\$40.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G

Camden Town Farm

Cattle Agistment

Schools charged at 50% of the above agistment fees

Dry cow, steer or heifer (per week)	\$7.20	\$7.50	4.17%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Cow & calf (to 4 months) (per week)	\$8.30	\$8.60	3.61%	\$0.30	Υ	G
Cattle Hire per day	\$14.00	\$14.60	4.29%	\$0.60	Υ	G

Produce Market

Stall space without power (per stall per market)	\$13.00	\$13.50	3.85%	\$0.50	Υ	G
Stall space with power (per stall per market)	\$19.20	\$20.00	4.17%	\$0.80	Υ	G

Regular Function Venue Hire

Venue: COWA & COWA Paddock only (Toilet block not included)

Category A – Agricultural, Education & Community (Not for Profit Events)

Monday – Thursday (per day)	\$115.00	\$120.00	4.35%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Sunday (per day)	\$130.00	\$135.00	3.85%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Friday and/or Saturday (per day)	\$145.00	\$150.00	3.45%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Friday, Saturday & Sunday (3 day Booking)	\$290.00	\$300.00	3.45%	\$10.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Category B – Parties, Celebrations, Ceremonies & Commercial Events						
Monday – Thursday (per day)	\$460.00	\$480.00	4.35%	\$20.00	Υ	G
Sunday (per day)	\$575.00	\$600.00	4.35%	\$25.00	Υ	G
Friday and/or Saturday (per day)	\$805.00	\$840.00	4.35%	\$35.00	Υ	G
Friday, Saturday & Sunday (3 day Booking)	\$1,610.00	\$1,680.00	4.35%	\$70.00	Y	G
Category C – Weddings Receptions						
Monday – Thursday (per day)	\$575.00	\$600.00	4.35%	\$25.00	Υ	G
Sunday (per day)	\$720.00	\$750.00	4.17%	\$30.00	Υ	G
Friday and/or Saturday (per day)	\$1,010.00	\$1,050.00	3.96%	\$40.00	Υ	G
Friday, Saturday & Sunday (3 day Booking)	\$2,020.00	\$2,100.00	3.96%	\$80.00	Y	G
Special Event Venue Hire						
Category D – Agricultural, Education & Community (Not for Profit Events)						
Venue: COWA & COWA Paddock & Barn, Bull & Market Paddocks						
Monday – Thursday (per day)	\$175.00	\$180.00	2.86%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Sunday (per day)	\$200.00	\$202.50	1.25%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Friday and/or Saturday (per day)	\$220.00	\$225.00	2.27%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Friday, Saturday & Sunday (3 day Booking)	\$440.00	\$450.00	2.27%	\$10.00	Y	G
Category E – Commercial & Other Events						
Venue 2: COWA & COWA Paddock & Barn, Bull & Market Paddocks						
Monday – Thursday (per day)	\$700.00	\$720.00	2.86%	\$20.00	Υ	G
Sunday (per day)	\$875.00	\$900.00	2.86%	\$25.00	Υ	G
Friday and/or Saturday (per day)	\$1,225.00	\$1,260.00	2.86%	\$35.00	Y	G
Friday, Saturday & Sunday (3 day Booking)	\$2,450.00	\$2,520.00	2.86%	\$70.00	Y	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GSI	Code
Other Venue Hire						
Other Paddock hire (per day)	\$120.00	\$125.00	4.17%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Other Paddock hire for event parking (per day)	\$360.00	\$375.00	4.17%	\$15.00	Υ	G
Filming & Photography location and site hire (per day)	\$600.00	\$625.00	4.17%	\$25.00	Υ	G
Photography Location (subject to site availability)	\$175.00	\$180.00	2.86%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Bonds and Security Deposits Refundable						
Note: Hirers are responsible for all costs for damage and/or loss above & beyond the value of the	ne Bond					
GST is payable on portion of bond that is retained						
Bond/Security Deposit – Low Risk (Determined by Committee)	\$500.00	\$550.00	10.00%	\$50.00	N	G
Bond/Security Deposit – High Risk (Determined by Committee)	\$1,000.00	\$1,100.00	10.00%	\$100.00	N	G

Fixed Charges

Small groups up to 20 people - Casual hire for activities (e.g. Yoga per person)	\$3.50	\$3.60	2.86%	\$0.10	Υ	G
Onsite Bins (5)	\$77.00	\$80.00	3.90%	\$3.00	Y	G
Waste removal (as required)	\$37.00	\$38.00	2.70%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Cleaning per area/open pavilion (as required)	\$235.00	\$245.00	4.26%	\$10.00	Y	G
Onsite Toilet Cleaning (as required)	\$105.00	\$108.00	2.86%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Lost Key Charge	\$50.00	\$55.00	10.00%	\$5.00	N	G
Onsite Security (High Risk Events as defined by committee)	\$550.00	\$565.00	2.73%	\$15.00	Υ	G
Community Gardens use (Access and/or Photos)	\$80.00	\$80.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Y	G
Agricultural Storage (per m2/per month)	\$2.00	\$2.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Hay Sales				Market Rate	Y	G
COWA Toilet block hire & cleaning (CAT A & D hires only)	\$50.00	\$52.00	4.00%	\$2.00	Υ	G

Bicentennial Park Hire Fees				Ψ		Code
Annua O Onessa da Illina (manulas)						
Arena & Grounds Hire (per day)						
Exclusive use of Park, incl. facilities and equipment, but excl. clubhouses	\$1,330.00	\$1,375.00	3.38%	\$45.00	Υ	G
Arena Hire – Main/Multi use and/or Entertainment/Circus arena	\$420.00	\$430.00	2.38%	\$10.00	Υ	G
Arena Hire (Campdraft/Rodeo, Polocrosse, Dressage, Pony Club, special purpose arenas, XC no jumps & parking)	\$345.00	\$355.00	2.90%	\$10.00	Υ	G
Cross Country Course (including use of XC jumps)	\$690.00	\$715.00	3.62%	\$25.00	Υ	G
Lynn Farm/Hill Area	\$800.00	\$825.00	3.13%	\$25.00	Υ	G
Photography location per 2 hours	\$180.00	\$185.00	2.78%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Filming Location per day in addition to site hire	\$610.00	\$630.00	3.28%	\$20.00	Υ	G
Participant prior/ post events days (plus camping fees)	\$68.00	\$70.00	2.94%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Building Hire						
Clubhouse (main or southern) with ground hire (equestrian event)	\$215.00	\$220.00	2.33%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Clubhouse (main or southern) separate function hire	\$430.00	\$445.00	3.49%	\$15.00	Υ	G
Clubhouse (pony club) with ground hire	\$116.00	\$120.00	3.45%	\$4.00	Υ	G
Clubhouse (pony club)/Northern Open Pavilion separate function hire	\$235.00	\$240.00	2.13%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Clubhouse (main or southern) meetings and seminars (per hour, min 4 hrs.)	\$32.00	\$33.00	3.13%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Clubhouse (pony club) meetings & seminars (per hr, min 4 hrs.)	\$16.00	\$16.50	3.13%	\$0.50	Υ	G
Equestrian Fees						
Horse Fee – Event – per day	\$2.70	\$2.80	3.70%	\$0.10	Υ	G
Horse Yard (Steel) – per day	\$5.00	\$5.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Υ	G
Camping Fees						
Camping per site – unpowered	\$16.20	\$16.75	3.40%	\$0.55	Υ	G

\$27.00

\$28.00

3.70%

Camping per site – powered

Υ

\$1.00

Name	Year 22/23 Fee	Year 23/24 Fee	Increase	Increase	GST	Pricing Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		
						-
Recreational Riding						
Adult (per annum)	\$117.00	\$120.00	2.56%	\$3.00	Υ	G
Child < 17 years (per annum)	\$58.50	\$60.00	2.56%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Family rate – 2 adults & 2 children (per annum)	\$292.00	\$300.00	2.74%	\$8.00	Υ	G
Adult – (casual daily rate)	\$12.00	\$12.50	4.17%	\$0.50	Υ	G
Child < 17 years (casual daily rate)	\$6.00	\$6.25	4.17%	\$0.25	Υ	G
Family – 2 adults and 2 children (casual daily rate)	\$30.00	\$31.25	4.17%	\$1.25	Υ	G
Fixed Charges – All Users						
Arena Lighting (per hour)	\$34.00	\$35.50	4.41%	\$1.50	Υ	G
Onsite Bins (10)	\$155.00	\$160.01	3.23%	\$5.01	Υ	G
Cleaning fee per arena/open pavilion/club house/toilets	\$255.00	\$265.00	3.92%	\$10.00	Υ	G
Cleaning horse yard	\$32.00	\$33.00	3.13%	\$1.00	Υ	G
Waste removal per 50 – 60L bag	\$42.50	\$45.00	5.88%	\$2.50	Υ	G
Key/s deposit – Refundable	\$50.00	\$52.00	4.00%	\$2.00	N	G
PA system/BBQ and gas (per item) with other hire	\$64.00	\$66.00	3.13%	\$2.00	Υ	G
Fill water jump	\$158.00	\$163.00	3.16%	\$5.00	Υ	G
Electricity Usage Charges (actuals + 10% service fee) (read before and after event)			Actual C	Cost plus 10%	Υ	G
Annual Charges – User Groups						
Cobbitty Pony Club (2 events per month including related store and club house use)	\$1,565.00	\$1,620.00	3.51%	\$55.00	Υ	G
Camden Show	\$6,880.00	\$7,110.00	3.34%	\$230.00	Υ	G
Bonds						
GST applies to any portion of the bond retained.						
Building and Arena Hire – per facility – Low risk (maximum \$1,000)	\$515.00	\$550.00	6.80%	\$35.00	N	G
Building and Arena Hire – per facility – High Risk (Maximum \$2,000)	\$1,030.00	\$1,100.00	6.80%	\$70.00	N	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST Pricing	ıg
Name	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	Code	е
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Economy & Place

Business Events

Workshop Ticket	Tickets range from \$10 to \$120 per person.	Υ	Α
	Min. Fee incl. GST: \$10.00		
	Last year fee Tickets range from \$20 to \$120 per person.		
	Min. Fee incl. GST: \$20.00		
Networking Event Ticket	Tickets range from \$10 to \$50 per person.	Υ	Α
	Min. Fee incl. GST: \$10.00		
	Last year fee Tickets range from \$15 to \$50 per person.		
	Min. Fee incl. GST: \$15.00		
Formal Event Ticket	Tickets range from \$50 to \$150 per person.	Υ	Α
	Min. Fee incl. GST: \$50.00		

Public Road Activity, Restoration & Private Works

Public Road Activity

Name

			1 1106 011	Application	N	G
All Establishment Costs associated with items such as Traffic and Pedestrian Management, service location and E significant earthworks or topsoil and assessing or obtaining Road Occupancy Licences will be charged at cost in a					make site	safe,
Cancellation Fee	\$87.50	\$90.50	3.43%	\$3.00	N	Α
Note: Application fees will not be refunded where assessment has been completed or approval issued. An adminis completed	stration fee will app	y for cancellation	s where an ass	essment has b	oeen parti	ally
(i) Driveway Crossings – Non Standard Driveway	\$474.00	\$490.00	3.38%	\$16.00	N	G
Note: Includes 1st inspection – additional charges apply for re-inspections. If multiple driveways are proposed, add Refunded fee for partial assessment is based on cost of works undertaken to date	ditional inspection f	ee for each additi	onal driveway i	s added to app	olication fe	∌ e.
(ii)Driveway Crossings – Standard Driveway	\$356.00	\$368.00	3.37%	\$12.00	N	G
Note: Includes 1st inspection – additional charges apply for re-inspections see (iv)						
(iii) Driveway Crossings – Commercial / Industrial	\$618.00	\$639.00	3.40%	\$21.00	N	G
Note: Includes 1st inspection – additional charges apply for re-inspections						
(iv) Additional Formwork/Final Inspections/Reinspection	\$165.00	\$171.00	3.64%	\$6.00	N	G
(v) Reissuing of Unexpired Vehicular Footpath Crossing Levels and Specification	\$48.50	\$50.50	4.12%	\$2.00	N	G
(vi) Vehicular Gutter Crossing	\$237.00	\$245.00	3.38%	\$8.00	N	G
(vii) Street Alignment Levels	\$191.00	\$198.00	3.66%	\$7.00	N	G
(viii) Road Opening Permit (Public utility and new service connections)	\$152.00	\$158.00	3.95%	\$6.00	N	G
Note: For connections associated with new building work, 1 Permit per dwelling/ building is applicable)						
Non-standard Road Opening Permit	\$448.00	\$463.00	3.35%	\$15.00	N	G
Public Infrastructure Damage Inspection Fee						
(a) In ground pool	\$227.00	\$235.00	3.52%	\$8.00	N	Α
(b) Dwelling additions (> \$50,000)	\$227.00	\$235.00	3.52%	\$8.00	N	Α
(c) Dwellings	\$299.00	\$309.00	3.34%	\$10.00	N	Α

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Public Infrastructure Damage Inspection Fee [continued]						
(d) Commercial/Industrial (new work – excluding shop fit out)	\$299.00	\$309.00	3.34%	\$10.00	N	Α
Road Restoration Fees						
Restoration Fees			Price or	Application	N	G
All Establishment Costs associated with items such as Traffic and Pedestrian Management, service location and Dial significant earthworks or topsoil and assessing or obtaining Road Occupancy Licences will be charged at cost in add						ite safe,
Poads (nor sam)						
Roads (per sqm)						
Asphaltic concrete (AC) road surfaces greater than 100mm thickness				n Application	N	G
DGB20 – Heavy duty unsealed shoulder 200mm thickness				Application	N	G
DGB 20 / unsealed shoulder 100mm thickness			Price or	Application	N	G
Asphaltic concrete 100mm thickness						
Areas to 5m2	\$397.00	\$411.00	3.53%	\$14.00	N	G
Areas 5m2 to 10m2	\$376.00	\$389.00	3.46%	\$13.00	N	G
Areas 10m2 to 20m2	\$325.00	\$336.00	3.38%	\$11.00	N	G
Areas above 20m2	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	N	G
Medium/light duty asphaltic concrete 50mm thickness						
Areas to 5m2	\$304.00	\$315.00	3.62%	\$11.00	N	G
Areas 5m2 – 10m2	\$283.00	\$293.00	3.53%	\$10.00	N	G
Areas 10m2 to 20m2	\$253.00	\$262.00	3.56%	\$9.00	N	G
Areas above 20m2	\$242.00	\$250.00	3.31%	\$8.00	N	G
Footpaths (per sqm)						
Standard Brick or concrete pavers on a 50mm thickness on a granula sub-base						
Areas to 5m2	\$335.00	\$347.00	3.58%	\$12.00	N	G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Standard Brick or concrete pavers on a 50mm thickness on a granula sub-base	continued]					
Areas 5m2 – 10m2	\$294.00	\$304.00	3.40%	\$10.00	N	G
Areas 10m2 to 20m2	\$273.00	\$283.00	3.66%	\$10.00	N	G
Areas above 20m2	\$263.00	\$272.00	3.42%	\$9.00	N	G
Town Centre paving on 100mm steel reinforced sub base to Town Centre specifica	ations per m2					
Areas to 5m2	\$762.00	\$788.00	3.41%	\$26.00	N	G
Areas 5m2 – 10m2	\$700.00	\$724.00	3.43%	\$24.00	N	G
Areas 10m2 to 20m2	\$649.00	\$671.00	3.39%	\$22.00	N	G
Areas above 20m2	\$597.00	\$617.00	3.35%	\$20.00	N	G
Concrete Footpath 100mm thick Steel Reinforced						
Areas to 5m2	\$392.00	\$405.00	3.32%	\$13.00	N	G
Areas 5m2 – 10m2	\$314.00	\$325.00	3.50%	\$11.00	N	G
Areas 10m2 to 20m2	\$294.00	\$304.00	3.40%	\$10.00	N	G
Areas above 20m2	\$263.00	\$272.00	3.42%	\$9.00	N	G
Topsoil up to 150mm thickness & Grass per m2						
Areas 0m2 – 20m2	\$134.00	\$139.00	3.73%	\$5.00	N	G
Areas above 20m2	\$129.00	\$134.00	3.88%	\$5.00	N	G
Driveways (per sqm) based on minimum of 10m2						
Light Duty 125mm	\$392.00	\$405.00	3.32%	\$13.00	N	G
Heavy duty 175mm	\$469.00	\$485.00	3.41%	\$16.00	N	G
Driveway Pavers on 100mm concrete steel reinforced base			Price or	n Application	N	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee		Increase	Increase	331	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Kerb and Gutter Restoration Fees (per Linear Metre)

Restoration Fees			Price on	Application	N	G
All Establishment Costs associated with items such as Traffic and Pedestrian Management, service location and Dia significant earthworks or topsoil and assessing or obtaining Road Occupancy Licences will be charged at cost in ac						ite safe,
Laybacks (Residential) based on minimum 5.6m (excludes saw cutting and asphalt reinstatement)	\$366.00	\$379.00	3.55%	\$13.00	N	G
Laybacks (Industrial) based on minimum 7m (excludes saw cutting and asphalt reinstatement)	\$414.00	\$428.00	3.38%	\$14.00	N	G
Kerb & Gutter based on Minimum 10m (excludes saw cutting and asphalt reinstatement)	\$414.00	\$428.00	3.38%	\$14.00	N	G
Asphalt reinstatement along length of layback (min 4.1 metres)	\$103.00	\$107.00	3.88%	\$4.00	N	G
Kerb only – concrete based on minimum 10m (excludes saw cutting and asphalt reinstatement)	\$232.00	\$240.00	3.45%	\$8.00	N	G
Concrete dish crossing based on minimum 10m (excludes saw cutting and asphalt reinstatement)	\$397.00	\$411.00	3.53%	\$14.00	N	G
Lintel for Concrete Pit based on 1.8m (excludes saw cutting and asphalt reinstatement)	\$566.00	\$585.00	3.36%	\$19.00	N	G
Kerb inlet – including pipe	\$155.00	\$161.00	3.87%	\$6.00	N	G
Sawcutting			Price on	Application	N	G

Erection of Barricades

(a) Barricades/Parra webbing erected during working hours (Cost per hour)

Barricades/Parra Fee			Price or	n Application	N	G
(b) Barricades erected outside working hours (Cost per hour)						
Barricades Fee	\$500.00	\$517.00	3.40%	\$17.00	N	G
(c) Daily Charge for the hire of the following equipment						
(i) Barricade Lights – each per day	\$4.60	\$4.80	4.35%	\$0.20	N	G
(i) Barricade Lights – each per day (ii) Barricades – each per day	\$4.60 \$6.90	\$4.80 \$7.20	4.35% 4.35%	\$0.20 \$0.30	N N	G G
				·		
(ii)Barricades – each per day	\$6.90	\$7.20	4.35%	\$0.30	N	G
(ii) Barricades – each per day (iii) Standard Signs – each per day	\$6.90 \$13.40	\$7.20 \$14.00	4.35% 4.48%	\$0.30 \$0.60	N N	G G

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
Directional Signs						
Sign only installed						
Sign blade of a sign with white font on blue or brown background	\$202.00	\$209.00	3.47%	\$7.00	Y	G
Sign & Post Installed						
Sign blade and post consisting of a sign with white font on blue or brown background on a Galvanised pole	\$330.00	\$341.00	3.33%	\$11.00	Υ	G
Sign & Powder Coated Post installed						
Sign blade and post consisting of a sign with white font on blue or brown background on a Powder Coated pole	\$366.00	\$379.00	3.55%	\$13.00	Υ	G

Name	Year 22/23	Year 23/24			GST	Pricing
Name	Fee	Fee	Increase	Increase	651	Code
	(incl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	\$		

Open Space & Sustainability

Sustainability (Miscellaneous)

11+ trees

Security Deposit (Refundable)	\$105.00	\$125.00	19.05%	\$20.00	N	G
For loan items including the portable water stations						

Tree Removal/Pruning – Development Applications & Permits

Note: Pensioner card must be presented for pensioner discounted fees.

Note: an additional fee is required for those applications that are required to be notified to adjoining neighbours. Refer to Public Notification/Advertising section, part (v).

Note: For advice regarding the refund of application fees, please refer to the "Refunds Section".

(i) Tree removal Development Application/Permit Assessment Fee for number of trees (CI 250 EPAR 2000)

1-10 trees	\$145.00	\$145.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
11+ trees	\$285.00	\$285.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Pensioner Discount						
1-10 trees	\$75.00	\$75.00	0.00%	\$0.00	Ν	F
11+ trees	\$145.00	\$145.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
(ii) Tree Pruning Development Application/Permit Assessment Fee for number	er of Tree	S				
1-10 trees	\$75.00	\$75.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
11+ trees	\$145.00	\$145.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Pensioner Discount						
rensioner discount						

\$75.00

\$75.00

0.00%

\$0.00

Ν

Name	Year 22/23 Fee (incl. GST)	Year 23/24 Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	Increase \$	GST	Pricing Code
(iii) Pre-DA/Permit site inspection of trees and vegetation						
1-10 trees	\$75.00	\$75.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
11+ trees	\$145.00	\$145.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Pensioner Discount						
1-10 trees	\$35.00	\$35.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
11+ trees	\$75.00	\$75.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Tree Planting						
Commercial (non-subdivision) Landscape Inspections (hourly rate, minimum of hour)	\$0.00	\$180.00	-	\$180.00	N	F
Commercial offset replacement tree planting (per Tree, no GST)	\$0.00	\$750.00	-	\$750.00	N	F
Commercial replacement tree when required due to construction, or other reason (per Tree, no GST)	\$0.00	\$750.00	-	\$750.00	N	F
Tree planted on public land to offset loss on private land (per Tree, no GST)	\$375.00	\$375.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F
Replacement tree when required due to construction, vehicular crossing or other reason (per Tree, no GST)	\$375.00	\$375.00	0.00%	\$0.00	N	F